

Tender Ref No. ACCF/PTS/2021-22/24 Date 17.08.2021

e-TENDER DOCUMENT

FOR SUPPLY, INSTALLATION, TESTING & COMMISSIONING OF "PNEUMATIC TUBE SYSTEM" IN NEWLY CONSTRUCTED CANCER CARE HOSPITALS AT DIFFERENT LOCATIONS IN ASSAM.

ASSAM CANCER CARE FOUNDATION

3rd floor, V.K. Trade Centre, G.S. Road, Opp. Down Town Hospital, Guwahati - 781022, Assam Ph: +91-90852 02020 E:procurement@accf.in |W: www.assamcancercarefoundation.org

Table of Contents

<u>NOTI</u>	CE INVITING TENDER	<u> 5</u>
<u>1.</u>	INTRODUCTION	7
1.1	ABOUT TENDER INVITING ENTITY	7
1.2	SCOPE OF THE BID	7
1.3	ONLINE SUBMISSION OF BID	7
2.	GENERAL INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERER (GIT)	9
2.1	DEFINITIONS AND ABBREVIATIONS	9
2.1.1	DEFINITIONS:	9
2.1.2	ABBREVIATIONS	9
2.2	CONTENTS OF THE BID DOCUMENT:	10
2.3	BID DOCUMENT:	10
2.4	VERIFICATION OF BID DOCUMENT AND RESPONSE:	11
2.5	GUIDELINES FOR PREPARATION OF BID	11
2.6	PAYMENT FOR E-TENDERS (TENDER PROCESSING FEE & EMD)	12
2.7	DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION, MODIFICATION & WITHDRAWAL OF BID	13
2.8.	PERIOD OF BID VALIDITY	13
2.9	REJECTION OF BID(s):	13
2.10	NOTICES	14
2.11	OTHER TERMS AND CONDITIONS	14
2.12	PRE-BID MEETING	15
2.13	AMENDMENT OF BID DOCUMENTS	15
2.14	SUBMISSION OF BID	15
2.15	RESUBMISSION OF BID	16
2.16	LIST OF DOCUMENTS IN BID SUBMISSION:	16
2.17.	OPENING OF TECHNICAL BID	17
2.18	EVALUATION OF BID	17
2.19	COMPLAINT AND CLARIFICATION.	18
2.20	DEMONSTRATION OF TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS & PERFORMANCE:	18
2.21	PRICE BID OPENING	19
2.22	PRICE BID EVALUATION	19
2.23	PRICE REASONABLENESS	19
2.24.	AWARD OF CONTRACT	20
2.25	SIGNING OF CONTRACT	20
2 т	TENDED DETAILS	21

<u>4.</u>	SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENT	. 22
4.1	TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS:	. 22
4.2	PRESCRIBED TIMELINE	. 22
<u>5.</u>	ELIGIBILITY CRITERIA	. 23
5.1.	PRE-QUALIFICATION OF BIDDERS:	. 23
6.	GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT	. 24
6.1.	ASSIGNMENT, SUB-LETTING AND MODIFICATION OF CONTRACT	. 24
6.2	PERFORMANCE SECURITY	. 24
6.3	SUPPLY, INSTALLATION & COMMISSIONING	. 25
6.4	PAYMENT	. 26
6.5.	POST-INSTALLATION SERVICE CONDITIONS	. 26
6.6	WARRANTY TERMS	. 27
6.7	MAINTENANCE CONTRACT (CMC & AMC)	. 28
6.8	SPARE PARTS	. 29
6.9	Training	. 29
6.10	IMPORTED EQUIPMENT	. 29
6.11	INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY RIGHTS (IPR)	. 30
6.12	CORRUPT OR FRAUDULENT PRACTICES	. 30
6.13	FORCE MAJEURE	. 31
6.14	RESOLUTION OF DISPUTES	. 31
6.15	APPLICABLE LAW & JURISDICTION OF COURTS	. 31
6.16	GENERAL/ MISCELLANEOUS CLAUSES	. 32
6.17	PENALTIES FOR NON-PERFORMANCE	. 32
6.18	TERMINATION OF CONTRACT	. 33
6.19	PRICE FIRMNESS:	. 33
6.20	FALL CLAUSE	. 34
7.	TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS	. 36
	TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS:	
7.2	Quality Standard	. 41
7.3	INCIDENTAL SERVICES:	. 41
7.4	WARRANTY & MAINTENANCE:	. 41
8. FC	ORMATS FOR SUBMISSION OF BID (TECHNICAL BID)	. 42
FORI	MAT – T 1: CHECK LIST	. 43
FORM	MAT - T2: DETAILS OF THE ITEM QUOTED	. 45
FORM	1AT-T3: DETAILS OF EMD SUBMITTED	. 46
FORM	NAT - T4: DETAILS OF THE BIDDER	. 47
FORM	1AT – T5: DECLARATION FORM	. 49
FORM	1AT –T6: MANUFACTURERS OFFER FORM	. 50
FORM	MAT – T7: MANUFACTURERS AUTHORISATION FORM (FOR DISTRIBUTOR)	. 51
FORM	nat –T8: Annual Turnover Statement	. 53

FORMAT –T9: PERFORMANCE STATEMENT	. 54
FORMAT — T10: STATEMENT OF DEVIATION (TECHNICAL SPECIFICATION)	. 55
FORMAT – T11: PARA-WISE COMPLIANCE	. 56
FORMAT: PRICE BID/BOQ	. 57
9. ANNEXURES (DOCUMENTS TO BE EXECUTED BY THE SUCCESSFUL BIDDER)	. 58
Annexure I: Contract Form	. 59
Annexure-II: Installation Certificate	. 62
Annexure III: Warranty Declaration	. 64
ANNEXURE IV: PERFORMANCE STATEMENT (TWO MONTHS POST INSTALLATION)	. 65
Annexure: V: Bank Guarantee (EMD)	. 67
Annexure-VI: Bank Guarantee (Performance Security)	



ASSAM CANCER CARE FOUNDATION

3rd floor, V.K. Trade Centre, G.S. Road, Opp. Down Town Hospital,
Guwahati – 781022, Assam Ph: +91-90852 02020
E:procurement@accf.in | W: www.assamcancercarefoundation.org

NOTICE INVITING TENDER

Tender Reference No.: ACCF/PTS/2021-22/24

Online Bids through e-Tender portal https://accf.procure247.com, are invited from eligible bidders for supply, installation, testing and commissioning of "**Pneumatic Tube System**" in the newly constructed cancer care hospitals of ACCF in Assam:

1. Important Dates of e-Tender

Sl. No.	Particulars	Date and Time
1.	Date & Time of release of Bid	Date: 17.08.2021 Time: 1500 Hrs
2.	Date & Time of Pre-bid meeting	Time: 1500 Hrs Date: 23.8.2021 Venue: Online at MS Team (Link shall be uploaded)
3.	Due date and time for submission of Pre-bid meeting queries in writing or vide E-mail. (pls give both excel and PDF)	Date: 23.8.2021 Time: 1400 Hrs E-mail: procurement@accf.in
4	End Date & Time of online bid submission	10.09.2021, 1530 Hrs
5	0.1	Date: 10.9.2021 Time: 1600 Hrs
6	Technical Bid Opening (online)	After 2 Hrs from end date and time of online bid submission
7	Demonstration of selected Equipment / Material/Item . (if Tender Inviting Entity decided so)	To be informed to those bidders whose bids are found to be technically responsive based on documents furnished in technical bid.
8	Date of opening of Price Bid (Online)	To be informed to the qualified bidders

2. Brief Schedule of Requirement & Other Details

Sl. No.	Brief Description of Item	Location of the Hospital	Bid Security/ EMD (In Rs)	Timeline for Execution of Work	Tender Processing Fees (in Rs)
1	Supply, Installation, Testing and Commissioning of "Pneumatic Tube System"	Hospitals: 1. L1 SCI Guwahati 2. L2Max Dibrugarh	3,00,000/- (Rupees three Lakhs)	Within 60 days of issue of Work Order.	Rs 2,000/- (Rupees Two Thousand only)

The bid document with all information relating to the bidding process including eligibility criteria, bid evaluation, bid submission and other terms & conditions are available in the e-Tender Portal https://accf.procure247.com. The bid document is also available at website: www.assamcancercarefoundation.org. The bidder has the option to bid for one or more locations of its choice. ACCF reserves the right to accept or reject any part thereof or all the bids without assigning any reason thereof.

Sd/ Authorised Signatory Assam Cancer Care Foundation

1. Introduction

1.1 About Tender Inviting Entity

- 1.1.1 Tata Trusts have signed an MoU with Government of Assam ("GoA") to optimally plan, design and implement a distributed hierarchy of cancer care facilities. The distributed care model was conceptualized by the Trusts and the Government of Assam to create patient-centric cancer institutions to deliver standardized and affordable care closer to patients" homes (hereinafter referred to as "Program"). The Program is expected to benefit 50% of cancer patients in Assam by 2021. Currently, one apex hospital handles a cancer patient's journey end-to-end. Smaller centres in different regions, interlinked with the apex centres, are proposed to be set up to handle diagnosis and care, and to shift load away from apex hospitals. This will bring high-quality cancer care closer home for patients and reduce their financial burden. Infrastructure development is being supplemented with plans to develop trained human resources, awareness and prevention programs, and a unified technology platform to deliver high-quality care.
- 1.1.2 The Program is being implemented through a special purpose vehicle called Assam Cancer Care Foundation ("ACCF"). ACCF is a company registered under Companies Act, 2013 with license under section 8(1) of the Act. The registered office is situated in Guwahati, Assam. Assam Cancer Care Foundation is a joint partnership between the Government of Assam and Tata Trusts. It was set up in December 2017 to create a first-of-its-kind, three-level cancer grid in the state

1.2 Scope of the Bid

- 1.2.1 The Assam Cancer Care Foundation (ACCF) intends to procure different medical equipment, instrument, furniture and other provisional items, centrally through an open tendering process to equip all its Cancer Care Hospitals being constructed at different location in the State of Assam.
- 1.2.2 Bids are invited for the supply, installation, Testing and commissioning (including training) of Pneumatic Tube
 System, the details of which are mentioned in **Section IV** (Schedule of Requirement), as required for different cancer care hospitals being constructed by ACCF.
- 1.2.3. The main objective of this tender is to select a single or multiple suitable bidder(s) who shall provide a high quality goods and services including after sale servie at a competitive rate. The selected bidder(s) shall be awarded the contract to commission Pneumatic Tube System for all the selected Hospitals within schedule time.

1.3 Online Submission of Bid

- 1.3.1 The bid documents published by Assam Cancer Care Foundation, Guwahati in the e-procurement portal https://ACCF.procure247.com will appear in the "Latest Active Tender". The Bidders/ Guest Users can download the Bid documents only after the due date & time of release. The publication of the bid will be for specific period of time till the last date of submission of bids as mentioned in the NIT after which the same will be removed from the list of "Latest Active Tender".
- 1.3.2 Portal Registration: The bidder intending to participate in the ACCF bid for first time is required to register in the e-Tender portal https://ACCF.procure247.com. A link for enrolment of new bidder has been provided on the portal. All eligible bidders interested in participating in the online e-Tendering process are required to procure Class III Digital e-Token having -2- certificates inside it, one for signing or verification purpose and another for Encryption or Decryption purpose. The tender should be prepared and submitted online only by an individual duly authorised by the bidder on the e-Tender portal using Digital e-Token.

- 1.3.3 **Logging to the Portal**: The Bidder is required to type his/her Login ID and password. The system will again ask to select the DSC and confirm it with the password of DSC as a second stage authentication. For each login, a user's DSC will be validated against its date of validity and also against the Certificate Revocation List (CRL) of respective CAs stored in system database. The system checks the unique Login ID, password and DSC combination and authenticates the login process for use of portal.
- 1.3.4 The bidder can download the bid of his / her choice and undertake the necessary preparatory work **off-line** and upload the completed bid at their convenience before the closing date and time of submission.
- 1.3.5 If any assistance is required regarding e-Tendering (registration / upload / download / Bid Preparation / Bid Submission) please contact Assam Cancer Care Foundation (ACCF) e-Tendering Help Desk on: 9276860124 / 9824960061 or mail: Harsh@tender247.com or tapan@tender247.com
- 1.3.6 **Preparation of Bid**: The detail guideline for preparation of bid is mentioned at General Instruction to Tenderer-Section-II (Clause 2.3, 2.5 & 6.17)

2. General Instructions to Tenderer (GIT)

2.1 Definitions and Abbreviations

2.1.1 Definitions:

The following definitions, which have been used in these documents, shall have the meanings as indicated below

- i) "Government" means either Central or State or both
- ii) "Consignee" means the Hospital/Institute/Entities/ person to whom the goods are required to be delivered as specified in the Contract. If the goods are required to be delivered to a person as an interim consignee for the purpose of dispatch to another person as provided in the Contract then that "another" person is the consignee, also known as ultimate consignee.
- iii) Tender Inviting Entity is Assam Cancer Care Foundation.
- iv) "Contract" means the written agreement entered into between the Tender Inviting Entity and/or consignee and the Contractor, together with all the documents mentioned therein and including all attachments, annexure etc.
- v) "Day" means calendar day.
- vi) *User Institutions* are the healthcare institutions associated with ACCF for which equipment under this bid is procured.
- vii) "Earnest Money Deposit" (EMD) means bid security/ monetary or financial guarantee to be furnished by a bidder along with its bid or proposal.
- viii) "Goods" means the articles, material, commodities, furniture, fixtures, raw material, spares, instruments, machinery, equipment, medical equipment, associated software, industrial plant etc. which the Contractor is required to supply to the Tender Inviting Entity under the contract.
- ix) "Inspection" means activities such as measuring, examining, testing, gauging one or more characteristics of the product or service and comparing the same with the specified requirement to determine conformity.
- x) "**Key Documents**" are the documents as defined under clause 2.14.6 to be submitted in original(hardcopy) within due date as mentioned in NIT
- xi) "Ordering Entity" OR "Purchasing Entity" means an entity entitled for issuing PO to the Contractor(s) by virtue of the contract for supply of equipment.
- xii) "Performance Security" means monetary or financial guarantee to be furnished by the successful bidder for due performance of the contract placed on it.
- xiii) "Purchasers" or "Purchasing Entities" are the entities entitled to purchase vide the contract.
- xiv) "Services" means services allied and incidental to the supply of goods, such as transportation, installation, testing, commissioning, provision of technical assistance, training, after sales service, maintenance service and other such obligations of the Contractor covered under the contract.
- xv) "Contractor" is the winning bidder with whom the contract is signed for supplied and installation of the tendered item(s).
- xvi)Tender Inviting Entity is the entity that has issued the tender inviting bids form the eligible parties. Here the tender Inviting Entity is "ACCF".
- xvii) "User Institution" is the health facility where the equipment is installed for uses.

2.1.2 Abbreviations

S. No.	Abbreviation	Expansion	
1	ACCF	Assam Cancer Care Foundation	
2	AMC	Annual Maintenance Contract	

3	AERB	Atomic Energy Regulatory Board
4	BG	Bank Guarantee
5	BL	Bill of Lading
6	BoQ	Bill of Quantities
7	CD	Custom Duty
8	CGST	Central Goods and Services Tax
9	CMC	Comprehensive Maintenance Contract
10	CIF	Cost, Insurance and Freight
11	CIP	Carriage and Insurance Paid
12	DP	Delivery Period
13	DDP	Delivery Duty Paid named place of destination
14	FOB	Free on Board
15	FOR	Free on Rail
16	GST	Goods and Services Tax
17	GIT	General Instruction to Tenderer
18	GCC	General Condition of Contract
19	HOD	Head of the Department
20	INCOTERMS	International Commercial Terms as on the date of tender opening
21	IGST	Inter-state Goods and Services Tax
22	LC	Letter of Credit
23	NIT	Notice Inviting Tender
24	SCC	Special Conditions of Contract
25	SIB	Special Instruction to Bidder
26	TED	Tender Inviting Document
27	SGST	State Goods and Services Tax
28	OE	Ordering Entity
29	TIE	Tender Inviting Entity
30	WO	Work Order

2.2 Contents of the Bid Document:

This "Bid Document" contains the following:

Section	Section Heading				
	Notice Inviting Tender				
Section-I	Introduction				
Section-II	General Instruction to Tenderer				
Section-III	Tender Details				
Section-IV	Schedule of Requirement				
Section-V	Eligibility Criteria				
Section-VI	General Conditions of Contract (GCC)				
Section-VII	Technical Specifications				
Section-VIII	Formats for Submission of Bid				
Section-IX	Annexures				

2.3 Bid Document:

- 2.3.1 The detailed technical specifications and tender terms & conditions governing the supply, installation, commissioning and the after sales service of the tendered equipment/installations are contained in this "Bid Document".
- 2.3.2 The bid document shall be made available in the e-Tender portal for downloading. Bidder shall submit Tender Processing Fee (mentioned in Section III) as described in **Clause 2.6** and non-submission of the same shall be one of the primary reasons for rejection of the offer in the first round.
- 2.3.3 The documents shall be submitted online through the e-Tender portal _ https://ACCF.procure247.com. Bidders have

to enroll themselves in the e-procurement portal and digital signature certificate is required.

2.3.4 The general guidelines on e-Tender process are as mentioned below:

- 2.3.4.1 Details of online submission and e-Tender portal registration is given under Clause 1.2 above.
- 2.3.4.2Payment of Tender Processing Fee & EMD: The details of payment of Tender Processing Fee & EMD are mentioned at Clause 2.6.
- 2.3.4.3 The details of documents (in PDF format) for online submission of technical bid are mentioned at Clause 2.16.
- 2.3.4.4 The blank price bid format should be downloaded and saved on Bidder's computer without changing file-name otherwise price bid will not get uploaded. The bidder should fill in the details and upload the same back to the website
- 2.3.4.5 The contract price (rate) shall remain firm **for a period of 1 year** from the date of LoI or signing of the Contract agreement (whichever is later) and not subject to variation on any account. A bid submitted with an adjustable/variable price quotation will be treated as non responsive and rejected. Rate validity may be increased beyond one year on mutual consent.
- 2.3.4.6 Incomplete or defective bids are liable for rejection summarily.

2.4 Verification of Bid Document and Response:

- 2.4.1 The Bidder shall examine all instructions, forms, terms and specifications in the Bid Document and verify that all the contents mentioned under Clause- 2.2, are contained in the "Bid Document".
- 2.4.2 Failure to furnish any information required by the bid documents and submission of an offer not substantially responsive to it in every respect shall be at the bidder's risk and may result in the rejection of the bids, without any further notice.

2.5 Guidelines for Preparation of Bid

- 2.5.1 The Bidder shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its bid and ACCF, hereinafter referred to as "Tender Inviting Entity", will in no case be responsible or liable for these costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the bidding process. The **documents to be submitted** online is mentioned in **clause 2.16**.
- 2.5.2 In the event of documentary proof as required being not enclosed, the Bid shall be liable to be rejected. All pages of the bid, except for un amendable printed literature, shall be signed by the authorized person or persons signing the bid along with the seal of the bidder.
- 2.5.3 **Language of Bid:** The Bid prepared by the bidder and all correspondence and documents relating to the bid exchanged by the bidder and the Tender Inviting Entity, shall be in English language. Supporting documents and printed literature furnished by the bidder may be written in another language provided they are accompanied by an authenticated accurate translation of the relevant passages in the English language in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Bid, the English translation shall govern.
- 2.5.4 The bid (in English Language only) for the supply of equipment mentioned in Section IV shall be submitted along with detailed specifications. A technical leaflet /brochure / literature shall be furnished.
- 2.5.5 The documentary evidence regarding past performance shall be submitted along with the Bid duly attested by the bidder on every page and serially numbered. Any interlineations, erasures or over writing shall be valid only if they are initialed by the person (s) signing the offer.
- 2.5.6 Bidder shall submit a declaration letter as per the format given as Format T5 and copy of amendments published if any signed by the bidder or the authorized representative shall be enclosed as part of the technical bid as a proof of having read and accepted the terms and conditions of the bid document.
- 2.5.7 An offer submitted in vague /ambiguous financial terms and the like, shall be termed as non-responsive and shall be

summarily rejected.

2.5.8 Clarifications to specific requests shall be responded through e-mail and general clarifications, affecting all the bidders shall be published in the official website of the Tender Inviting Entity and (or) on e-Tender Portal. However, it shall be the duty of the prospective bidder to ensure that the clarifications sought for has been properly received on time by the Tender Inviting Entity.

2.6 Payment for e-Tenders (Tender Processing Fee & EMD)

- 2.6.1 The Tender Processing Fee and EMD shall be paid by the bidder in the following manner:
- 2.6.1.1 The Tender Processing Fee of Rs 2,000/- (Rupees Two Thousand Only) shall be furnished by the bidder either in the shape of Demand Draft (DD) from any scheduled bank in India drawn on "Assam Cancer Care Foundation, Guwahati" or vide online transfer/NEFT which should be submitted along with the technical bid as proof of payment. Non-payment of the processing fee shall render the bid liable for rejection.
- 2.6.1.2 The bidder can furnish the EMD (i.e., Bid Security) amount in either of the form given below:
 - a) Demand Draft or Fixed Deposit Receipt (FDR) duly lien marked in favour of Assam Cancer Care Foundation or
 - b) Irrevocable Bank Guarantee (BG) issued in favour of Assam Cancer Care Foundation by any scheduled bank in India as per the format given in **Annexure-V**.
 - c) Online payment (NEFT/RTGS/IMPS)
- 2.6.1.3 The bidder has to submit (online) the scan copy (in PDF format) of the DD or BG drawn in favour of ACCF towards Processing fee and EMD along with other documents as required for technical bid on or before the due date and time of submission of technical bid.
- 2.6.2.5 However, the bidder has to submit the original instrument of the Tender processing Fee & EMD(s) in a sealed envelope along with other **key documents** as mentioned elsewhere in this document to be submitted to the Tender Inviting Entity on or before the due date of submission of "**Key Documents**" as mentioned in the NIT.
- 2.6.2.6 The bidder is solely responsible to ensure that originals of these key documents reach in the office address of ACCF within due date as mentioned in the NIT. The bidder may choose to submit the original key documents either by hand or vide courier or postal service in the office address of the ACCF. However, the Tender Inviting Entity (i.e., ACCF) shall no way be responsible for any delay caused by the courier or postal agency. The sealed envelope containing the original key documents including original instruments (GB/DD/FDR) towards Tender Processing Fee & EMD should be clearly super scribed as "Key Documents, Tender Reference No." along with name and address of the bidder.
- 2.6.2.7 The bank details of ACCF are given below for *online payment* of Processing Fee and EMD. The bidder has to upload the document in support of the online payment of the Processing Fee and EMD along with the technical bid.

Beneficiary	ciary Assam Cancer Care Foundation	
Bank	State Bank of India	
A/C no.	37754113832	
Branch Dispur, Guwahati		
IFSC code	SBIN0003030	

2.6.3 Earnest Money Deposit (EMD):

- 2.6.3.1The amount of EMD to be submitted for the item(s) tendered by the bidder is mentioned at **Section III** and Non-submission of EMD as mentioned in **Section III** shall be one of the primary reasons for rejection of the offer in the first round.
- 2.6.3.2 Total EMD amount shall depend on the item(s) the bidder chooses to bid. There is only single EMD (of Rs. 1 Lakh) irrespective of no. of sites quoted.
- 2.6.3.3EMD of unsuccessful bidders will be discharged/returned within 30 days of finalization of tender.
- 2.6.3.4The successful bidder's EMD will be discharged upon the bidders' signing the contract and furnishing the performance security.
- 2.6.3.5 No interest will be paid for the EMD submitted.
- 2.6.3.6 The EMD shall be valid for a period of not less than **30 days** beyond the date of bid validity and which may be extended further on mutual consent.
- 2.6.3.7 The EMD will be forfeited, if a bidder.
- a) Misrepresents facts or submit fabricated / forged / tampered /altered / manipulated.
- b) Withdraws bid after opening of technical bid.
- c) A successful bidder, fails to sign the contract after issuance of Letter of Intent/Award
- d) Fails to furnish required performance security after issuance of Letter of Intent/Award.

2.7 Deadline for Submission, Modification & Withdrawal of Bid

- 2.7.1 Bidders shall upload all the necessary documents in the e-Tender portal before the last date and time for online submission and the Tender Inviting Entity shall not be held liable for the delay.
- 2.7.2 The Tender Inviting Entity may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for submission of Bid, in which case, all rights and obligations of the Tender Inviting Entity and the bidders previously subjected to the deadline shall thereafter be subjected to the same deadline so extended.
- 2.7.3 The bidder can modify or withdraw bids submitted online before the last date & time for online submission. No modification, substitution or withdrawal shall be allowed during the period between last date and time of bid submission till the expiry of bid validity.

2.8. Period of Bid Validity

- 2.8.1 The bid must remain valid for minimum period of 210 days from the last date of submission of bid. The Tender Inviting Entity as non-responsive shall reject a bid valid for a shorter period (less than 210 days).
- 2.8.2 ACCF, if required, may request in writing seeking the consent of the bidder for an extension to the period of bid validity. In case of such extension of the bid validity the bidder shall also be requested for the extension of the bid security accordingly.
- 2.8.3 Non-compliance of agreed terms and conditions after the execution of agreement or after issuance of Work Order will lead to invoking of penal provisions and may also lead to blacklisting/debarring of the successful bidder.
- 2.8.4. Withdrawal of bid during its validity period shall resulted in forfeiture of EMD.

2.9 Rejection of Bid(s):

- 2.9.1 The bids shall be rejected in case the bidder fails to meet the pre- qualification criteria as specified in **Clause 5.1** of **Section-V**.
- 2.9.2 At any point of time, the Tender Inviting Entity reserves the right to reject the bid if the bidder fails to fulfill the terms & conditions of the bid document including technical specification, furnishing of relevant document &

information in the required format of the tender and demonstration (wherever required) to the satisfaction of Tender Inviting Entity. The affidavit (Format T5), Manufacturer's Form / Manufacturer's Authorization Form (Format T6 / T7 as per the case) must be uploaded with the relevant signature (s) and seals as sought in the format.

- 2.9.3 Conditional or partial acceptance of tender term and conditions or imposition of additional terms and conditions by the bidder shall be liable for rejection;
- 2.9.4 **Conflict of Interest**: The bidders found to have conflict of interest with any other bidder(s) participated in the bid shall be disqualifies and their bids shall be rejected. A bidder may be considered to have a conflict of interest with one or more parties in this bidding process, if:
 - a) they have controlling partner (s) in common; or
 - b) they receive or have received any direct or indirect subsidy/financial stake from any of them; or
 - c) they have the same legal representative/agent for purposes of this bid; or
 - d) they have relationship with each other, directly or through common third parties, that puts them in a position to have access to information about or influence on the bid of another bidder; or
 - e) bidder participates in more than one bid in this bidding process. Participation by a bidder in more than one Bid will result in the disqualification of all bids in which the parties are involved. However, this does not limit the inclusion of the components/sub-assembly/assemblies from one bidding manufacturer in more than one bid.
- 2.9.5 No alternative bids shall be allowed the bid shall be liable for cancellation in case of an alternative bid.

2.10 Notices

- 2.10.1 ACCF shall publish the following information on its website or e-Tender portal at the appropriate time as part of ensuring transparency in the bid process. No separate publishing will be made in newspapers. Bidders are requested to go through online website/portal time to time for updated information.
 - a) The bid notices, documents, corrigendum, addendum etc., if any.
 - b) Amendments to the bid conditions, if any, especially after the pre-bid meeting.
 - c) Results of the responsiveness of the technical bids.
 - d) List of bidders qualified for demonstration of equipment (wherever required) and reasons for rejection of unqualified bidders.
 - e) Results of the demonstration of the equipment, reasons for rejection of equipment and list of bidders qualified for price bid opening.
 - f) Final List of technically qualified bidders.
 - g) Summary of Online price bid opening
- 2.10.2 Notice, if any, relating to the contract given by one party to the other, shall be sent in writing by email or fax and confirmed by post. The procedure will also provide the sender of the notice, the proof of receipt of the notice by the receiver. The addresses of the parties for exchanging such notices will be the addresses as incorporated in the contract
- 2.10.3 The effective date of a notice shall be either the date when delivered to the recipient or the effective date specifically mentioned in the notice, whichever is later.

2.11 Other Terms and Conditions

- 2.11.1 All the terms and conditions in respect of warranty/guarantee, CMC/AMC, Training, etc., mentioned in **Section-IV & VII** shall be complied with.
- 2.11.2 **Technical Specifications and Standards**: The Goods and incidental Services to be provided by the successful bidder under the contract shall conform to the technical specifications and quality control parameters mentioned in *Section VII* of this document.

- 2.11.3 The Contractor shall be responsible for payment of any charges due to any statutory authorities such as Income Tax, GST, any other taxes and duties.
- 2.11.4 In the event, if it found that there is some statutory deduction to be made at the source, the Tender Inviting Entity will have the right to do so.

2.12 Pre-Bid Meeting

- 2.12.1 A pre-bid meeting will be convened on the date and time as specified in the Notice Inviting Tender to clarify the doubts of the prospective bids. ACCF reserves the right to amend the terms and conditions as well as technical specifications of the bid document after the pre-bid meeting on the basis of feedback obtained during such meeting with a view to encourage a fair and competitive bidding process.
- 2.12.2 Pre-bid meeting is called by the Tender Inviting Entity to explain briefly about the requirements as well as the terms and conditions of the bid document and to get the views of the prospective bidders, or any clarifications sought by the prospective bids on bid terms & conditions / specifications etc., as part of ensuing transparency in the bid process. Response to pre-bid queries, if any, by the Tender Inviting Entity (TIE) shall be based on the written letters from the prospective bidders. However, TIE has the liberty to response only those queries it feels necessary to response.
- 2.12.3 It is an opportunity for the prospective bidder to obtain all the details about the bid items, conditions governing the bids and also to get the explanation of any ambiguous condition that may be present in the bid document. The bidders are requested to submit their queries in writing (letter or E-mail) day before the pre-bid meeting.
- 2.12.4 It is also an opportunity for the Tender Inviting Entity to assess the market and obtain feedback on the technical specifications/features etc., as requested/proposed by the user Institutions, so as to make amendments in the bid document, if required, on the basis of feedback and expert advice.
- 2.12.5 Failure to attend the Pre-bid meeting will not be a disqualification, but a loss of opportunity for the prospective bidders to understand about the items bided and the bid conditions.
- 2.12.6 Filled up Bids will be accepted (Online) only after the date of pre-bid meeting.

2.13 Amendment of Bid Documents

- 2.13.1 At any time prior to the deadline for submission of Bid, the Tender Inviting Entity may, for any reason, modify the bid document by amendment and publish it in e-tender portal & website of ACCF.
- 2.13.2 The Tender Inviting Entity shall not be responsible for individually informing the prospective bidders for any notices published related to the bid. Bidders are requested to browse e-Tender portal or website of the Tender Inviting Entity for information/general notices/amendments to bid document etc. on a day-to-day basis till the bid is concluded before submission of bid.

2.14 Submission of Bid

- 2.14.1 The bids are to be submitted on-line in two parts (i.e., technical & price bid) separately via the e-Tender portal. Each process in the e-tender is time stamped and the system can detect the time of log in of each user including the Bidder.
- 2.14.2 PART-I as TECHNICAL BID shall be submitted online (only) in the e-Tender portal with all the required documents as mentioned in <u>Clause-2.17</u>.
- 2.14.3 PART II as PRICE BID (in the required Format) shall be submitted online only. The price bid format (excel sheet available in e-Tender portal) is specific to a bid and is not interchangeable. The price bid format file shall be downloaded from the e-Tender portal and quote the prices in the respective fields before uploading it. The Price bids submitted in any other formats will be treated as non-responsive. Multiple price bid submission by bidder shall lead to cancellation of bid.

- 2.14.4 The bidder should check the system generated confirmation statement on the status of the submission.
- 2.14.5 **Signing of Bid**: The bidder shall digitally sign on all statements, documents, certificates uploaded by him, owning responsibility for their correctness / authenticity. If any of the information furnished by the bidder is found to be false / fabricated / bogus, the EMD/ Bid Security shall stand forfeited & shall be liable for recommending for blocking of portal registration and blacklisting.
- 2.14.6 In addition to online submission of bids the bidder is also required to submit hard copies of some **key documents** and which should reach the Tender Inviting Entity within due date and time as mentioned in NIT. Nonsubmission of such "Key Documents" shall render the bid liable for cancellation. In this tender the **key documents** are:
 - a) Original Instrument with respect to payment of Tender Processing Fee in form of Demand Draft, if not paid online.
 - b) Original Instrument with respect to payment of EMD, if paid in form of DD or BG or FDR.
 - c) Original Power of Attorney document authorizing the signatory for the Bid.
 - d) Declaration by the Bidder (As per Form T5)
 - e) Manufacturer's Authorization Letter in case the bidder is the authorized Importer / distributor of OEM) (As per Form-T7)
- 2.14.7. The original key documents to be submitted to Tender Inviting Entity by the bidder in a sealed envelope clearly super scribed on it the tender details (i.e., Title and Reference No & date of the tender) and address of the Bidder within due date and time, falling which the bid shall be rejected.

2.15 Resubmission of Bid

- 2.15.1 All bid uploaded by the bidder to the e-procurement portal will be encrypted. The encrypted bid can only be decrypted / opened by the authorised openers on or after the due date and time.
- 2.15.2 Resubmission of bid by the bidders for any number of times before the final date and time of submission is allowed.
- 2.15.3 Resubmission of bid shall require uploading of all documents including price bid a fresh.
- 2.15.4 If the bidder fails to submit his modified bids within the pre-defined time of receipt, the system shall consider only the last bid submitted.
- 2.15.5 The Bidder can withdraw its bid before the closure date and time of receipt of the bid by uploading scanned copy of a letter addressing to the Tender Inviting Entity citing reasons for withdrawal. The system shall not allow any withdrawal after expiry of the closure time of the bid.
- 2.15.6 The bidder should avoid submission of bid at the last moment to avoid the system failure & the like.

2.16 List of Documents in Bid Submission:

- 2.16.1 The list of documents (Scanned documents to be uploaded online in PDF format) as a part of Technical Bid (PART I) is as mentioned below:
 - a) Tender Processing Fee [(Scanned copy of the DD or details of NEFT/RTGS in PDF)]
 - b) Format T1 (Check List)
 - c) Format T2 (Details of Items quoted)
 - d) Format T3 (Details of EMD submitted Scanned copy of the DD/FDR / BG in PDF)
 - e) Format T4 (Details of Bidder)
 - f) Format T5 (Declaration Form)

- g) Format T6 (Manufacturer's Form in case the bidder is the OEM)
- h) Format T7 (Manufacturer's authorization Form in case the bidder is not the OEM)
- i) Format T8 Certificate of annual audited statements for 2017-18, 2018-19 & 2019-20 (Provisional statement of account shall not be considered) issued by Chartered Accountant.
- j) Format-T9 (Performance Statement during the last three Years)
- k) Copies of Work Orders & end user certificates in support of the information furnished in Format T-9
- l) Format T10 (Statement of deviation Technical Specification)
- m) Format T11 (Para-wise compliance to Technical Specification)
- n) Copy of the Leaflets / Technical Brochures / Product Data Sheets of the Model offered in support of the information provided in Format T11
- copy of Quality Certificates (valid BIS/ CE/ US FDA/ IEC, etc. & ISO) of the product/ organization (As per Section VII - Technical Specification).
- p) Copy of the GST registration certificate and PAN
- q) Copy of incorporation document i.e., Certificate of Incorporation Registration Certificate /Deed of Partnership.
- 2.16.2 No price information to be furnished in the Technical Bid.

2.17. Opening of Technical Bid

- 2.17.1 The technical bid opening is online. The date of technical bid opening is published in advance. The date of opening of price bid will be decided after demonstration (if so decided by Tender Inviting Entity) for those bidders who qualify in the technical bid evaluation and shall be informed in advance.
- 2.17.2 The on-line opening of the technical bid and the price bid shall be done by ACCF or its authorized representatives as per bid schedule. The prospective bidders or their representatives can access to the on-line bid opening by logging in to the e-Tender portal with the registered digital signature. *Bidders or their representative shall not be present in person at the time of the opening of either technical or price bids.*
- 2.17.3 In the event of the specified date for opening of bid being declared holiday, the Bid shall be opened at the appointed time and venue on the next working day.
- 2.17.4 In the event of the claims in the on-line documents are materially missing or of substantial error or unqualified for want of required qualifications, the bid shall be rejected. However, minor infirmities in the submission of documents will be allowed to be rectified by obtaining required clarification by the Tender Evaluation Committee so as to ensure qualification of maximum number of competitive offers to the final round.
- 2.17.5 The Bidder shall be responsible for properly uploading the relevant documents in the format specified in the e-Tender portal in the specific location and ACCF shall not be held liable for errors or mistakes done while submitting the online bid.
- 2.17.6 The date and time of Price Bid will be announced only after the opening of the Technical Bid and demonstration of the features, operation etc. of the equipment/item by the bidders, if sought for.

2.18 Evaluation of Bid

2.18.1 Tender Evaluation Committee (TEC):

- a) The documents submitted as part of the technical bids shall be scrutinized by a duly appointed Tender Evaluation Committee.
- b) The Tender Evaluation Committee may also verify the veracity of claims in respect of the known performance of the equipment offered, the experience and reputation of bidder in the field, the financial solvency, etc.

c) The decisions of the Tender Evaluation Committee on whether the bidders are responsive or non-responsive will be published.

2.18.2 Technical Committee(TE):

- a) The demonstration (wherever required) shall be conducted by a Committee called the "Technical Committee" in which external experts from the user or other reputed institutions may also be present.
- b) The composition of technical committee may vary with the type of the equipment to be procured.
- c) The decisions of the technical committee will also be published.

2.19 Complaint and Clarification.

2.19.1 TEC of ACCF may seek clarification or additional information from the bidders in writing (Email or post), if felt necessary, based on the evaluation findings or any representation, objection or complaint as the case may be duly received from general public including those who have participated in the tender within a period of 7 days (or more as may be decided by the ACCF) from the date of opening of online technical bid.

2.19.2 The Representations/ Objections/ Complaints against any bidder should be duly notarised and accompanied by credible and foolproof evidence before submitting to the TIE.

2.19.3. In case of a complaint or allegation lodged by any other bidder against a participating bidder without any substantial and credible evidence but just to delay and interfere in the process, made by any other bidder participated in the bid the same shall be taken seriously and the complainant may be disqualified for delaying and interfering in the process.

Note: Credible and fool proof evidence means, a certified copy of the order if it is a court case. If otherwise blacklisted, banned or de-recognized for any specified period, such order must appear in the website or accompanied by an authenticated copy of the order to that effect.

2.19.4 The Tender Evaluation Committee shall first review the Representations / Objections/ Complaints against any builder received by it. In case the Representations / Objections/ Complaints are found to be correct and factual in nature before taking any action parties shall be given an opportunity of being heard, if found necessary.

2.19.5 No Representations/ Objections/ Complaints shall be entertained, if it is not filed within the meaning and scope of above clauses and any such Representations/ Objections/ Complaints received thereafter shall be summarily rejected.

2.20 Demonstration of Technical Specifications & Performance:

2.20.1 Before opening of the Price Bid, if it is decided by the TEC for certain cases to have a demonstration of the equipment/materials/components for assessing the compliance to the technical specification as indicated in **Section-VII**, then the bidder shall arrange for demonstration of offered items (of the same make & model as offered in the bid) at a mutually agreed location, either directly or through authorized Dealer /Distributors, as the case may be. Bidder shall not be paid any amount towards expenditure, if any, incurred by the Bidder for organizing the demonstration.

2.20.2 Failure to demonstrate the technical specification or performance of the items to the satisfaction of the technical committee or the TEC of ACCF, will lead to automatic rejection of the bid and the price bid of such bidders shall not be considered for opening.

2.20.3 The right of the Tender Inviting Entity to inspect, test and, if necessary, reject the goods after its arrival at the final destination shall have no bearing of the fact that the goods have previously been inspected and cleared by its technical representatives during demonstration as mentioned above. However, the ground of rejection needs to be recorded with evidence that the item supplied are not in conformity with the technical specification as prescribed.

2.21 Price Bid Opening

- 2.21.1 The opening of the price bid shall be done online by the ACCF through its authorized representative/official and only the Price Bids of those qualified in the technical evaluation successfully.
- 2.21.2 Price offered shall be in Indian Rupees only. Price should be quoted for the supply, installation, training (wherever necessary) and successful commissioning of the accessories and fulfillment of warranty/guarantee and after sales service to the satisfaction of the user Institution/facility.
- 2.21.3 Bidder shall quote prices in all necessary fields in the available format (BoQ). The price shall be entered separately in the following manner:
- a) Basic Price: Basic price for each line item in the BoQ shall be includes of excise duty / customs duty, packing, insurance, installation, forwarding /transportation (upto the site) with onsite warranty, calibration charges, if any, and excludes GST.
- b) The bidders shall offer the price which shall be inclusive of all the accessories/componets to be supplied along with the equipment/installations as mentioned in the technical specification under **Section VII**.
- c) CMC (Comprehensive Maintenance Contract) Rates as per price schedule (if asked for)
- d) Bidder shall also quote CMC / AMC rates (exclusive of GST) for a period as prescribed under **Section-VII**, post comprehensive warranty period. The Rates of CMC for the prescribed period shall be shown separately in the respective columns of price bid format. GST shall be paid on applicable rates as per th correct HSN Code.
- e) The total AMC/CMC rates offered shall be considered, *if specifically mentioned*, while tabulating and comparing prices for deciding the lowest qualified bidder.
- f) In case if the respective columns of CMC are left blank in the prescribed price bid format, then it shall be considered as zero.
- g) The bidder need not quote for the CMC/AMC rate, if the Tender Inviting Entity has already mentioned a predetermined rate (as certain percentile of the contract price) to be adhered by the Contractor. The same is given at Clause 6.7.4

2.22 Price Bid Evaluation

- 2.22.1 The financial evaluation shall be done on the **Basic price** include all costs, taxes, duties, charges which shall be due to the bidder for successful discharge of its contractual obligations including supply, installation, training and warranty, etc., and exluding GST. GST shall be paid at the applicable rate as per the correct HSN code of item(s) supplied/installed, only against a valid GST invoice. Site wise lowest total BoQ price shall be called L1 bidder and will be preferred bidder for site wise award of contract.
- 2.22.2 Conditional bids shall be liable to be rejected.
- 2.22.3 CMC shall be considered for financial evaluation, if specifically mentioned.
- 2.22.4 The Bidder(s) will not be allowed at any time on any ground whatsoever, to claim revision of or modification in the rates quoted by them. The representation of any Bidder that computation/typographical or clerical error etc. has been committed in the bid and request for reversion on such plea shall not be entertained after opening of the bid. Only total price (unit rate multiplied by given factor in the bid) can be corrected and not the unit rates.
- 2.22.5 Evaluation of price shall be done for each location separately and accordingly "Comparative List of Bidders" (i.e. L1, L2, L3, etc.) shall be prepared.

2.23 Price Reasonableness

2.23.1 The bidder shall ensure that the rates quoted for each item are reasonable and are at par with the rate it has supplied to any other buyer in India or outside, for same or equivalent item (make, model and specification) in last one year.

2.23.2 ACCF is not bound to accept the lowest evaluated responsive bid, if the quoted price is found to be unreasonable. The TIE will have following options available with it in case the price quoted by the preferred bidder (L1 price) is found to be unreasonable.

- a) Cancel the tender and go for a fresh bid with or without revised terms and conditions.
- b) Seek clarification on quoted price from the L1 bidder and negotiate for an acceptable price, seeking a revised price bid from the L1 Bidder.

2.24. Award of Contract

- 2.24.1 The contract will be awarded to the lowest evaluated responsive bidder(s), adjudged vide the financial bid evaluation of all the technically qualified bidders provided:
- a) L&T Limited (the principal construction contractor of the project) refuses to execute tendered item on its own at L1 price and
- b) If ACCF is not convinced with the price offered and found it unreasonable.
- 2.24.2 Before expiry of the bid validity period, the Tender Inviting Entity will notify the successful bidder(s) in writing or by E-mail that its bid, has been accepted, also briefly indicating therein the essential details like location, description, specification and measurement of the instillation/items and the prices accepted. This notification is undertaken by issuing a Letter of Intent (LOI) by the Tender Inviting Entity.

2.24.3 Deleted.

- **2.24.4** Tender Inviting Entity reserves the right to call for matching of L1 rates from L2/L3/L4...rates to have fall back option and may award the contract to matched L1 bidder.
- **2.24.5** The successful bidder shall deposit required performance security amount and sign the contract within prescribed timeline, failing which the EMD may be forfeited and the award may be cancelled.
- **2.24.6** The Notification of Award shall constitute the initiation of the Contract. This contract shall be valid for 1 year from the date of issue of LoI or from the date of signing of the contract agreement, whichever is later. Rate validity can be increased for further period on mutual consent.

2.25 Signing of Contract

- 2.25.1 The successful bidder shall execute a contract (in the format as given in Annexure-I) with the Tender Inviting Entity (i.e. ACCF) for ensuring satisfactory supply, installation, commissioning and the after sales service/support during the warranty period.
- 2.25.2 The successful bidder shall submit bank guarantee in the format as per **Annexure V**, as performance security prescribed under <u>Clause 6.2</u>.
- 2.25.3 Promptly after notification of award, within 21 (twenty-one) days from the date of intimation or issue of LoI, the successful bidder shall execute the contract (format given in Annexure I) on Rs.100/- stamp paper purchased in the name of the successful bidder, duly signed and dated, to the Tender Inviting Entity by post or in person along with performance security.
- 2.25.4 The successful bidder, wherever applicable, 3 (three) months prior to the completion of Warranty Period, shall execute/extend the contract for Comprehensive or Annual Maintenance (CMC/AMC) with the Tender Inviting Entity, and which shall commence from the date of expiry of the warranty Period. However, TIE reserves the right to enter into the AMC/CMC with the Contractor.

3. Tender Details

S. No	Item	Descriptions			
1	Tender Reference No	ACCF/	ACCF/PTS/2021-22/24		
		Brief Description		Locations/Hospital	EMD/Bid Security
2	Details of the item tendered.	Supply, installation and commissioning of "Pneumatic System" in newly constructed cancer care hoptitals. in Assa	Tube	Hospitals: L1 SCI Guwahati L2 Max Dibrugarh	As mentioned above
3	Validity of Bid	Bids should be valid for a minimum period of 210 days from the last date of submission of Bid.			
4	Validity of Bid Security /EMD	30 (thirty) days beyond the final bid validity date.			
5	Performance Security	5% of the contract/order value (from the successful bidders). Bidder is required to submit 2% of the rate contract value initially and balance 3% at the time of issue of Purchase/Work Order against each PO of that PO value.(any adjustment will not be considered)			
6	Validity of Performance Security	36 Months			
7	Price Validity	Price shall remain valid for the entire contract period of 1 year and no price revision shall be allowed during the contract period. Price validity may be increased beyond 1 year on mutual consent.			

Note:

The bidder has the option to bid for one or more locations of its choice by submitting the required EMD of Rs 300000.00 (Rupees One Lakhs). The EMD may be paid online or furnished in the shape of DD/FDR/BG (in shape of one or multiple FDR/BG, the details are to be furnished in Format T3). In case of BG(s), it must be submitted in the required format at Annexure V from Structured Financial Messaging System (SFMC) enabled Bank, which is / are to be valid till 30 days beyond bid validity period.

4. Schedule of Requirement

4.1 Technical Specifications:

The detailed technical specifications, quality specifications and other parameters of the tendered item(s) are contained in **Section VII.**

4.2 Prescribed Timeline

S. No.	Activity	Time Limit	
4.2.1	Completion of Installation and	60 days from date of issuance of	
4.2.1	Commissioning.	Work Order	
4.2.2	Comprehensive warranty period	2 years from the date of Commissioning	
4.2.3.	CMC/AMC period (wherever applicable)	7 years CMC after warranty	
	Preventive maintenance visits to all	One visits every six months (2 visits in a year) for	
4.2.4	installation site during Warranty/CMC	periodic/preventive maintenance and any time for attending	
	or AMC period	repairs/break down calls	
4.2.5	Frequency of payment of	Payments shall be on a six-month basis as per the approved rate	
4.2.3	CMC or AMC charges (if taken)	of CMC/AMC.	
4.2.6	Cianing of Contract	21 days from the date of issuance of	
4.2.0	Signing of Contract.	Letter of Intent.	
		2% of the total contract value before signing the contract	
4.2.7	Submission of Performance Security	Balance 3% within 10 days of issue of Work Order for the	
4.2.7	Submission of Ferjormance Security	respective sites/locations not adjustable against 2% of initial	
		security.	
		Payment shall be released within 30 days of receipt of Bill. Bill can	
4.2.8	Payment Timeline	be raised only after obtaining the certificate of completion from the	
		project/Site engineer.	
4.2.9	Maximum time to attend		
4.2.3	any Repair call	Within 48 hours	
4.2.10	Uptime in a year	97%	

5. Eligibility Criteria

5.1. qualification of Bidders:

5.1.1 The Bidder should be an entity registered under relevant laws in India. A foreign manufacturer (not registered in India) can participate only through its Indian subsidiary (100%). In case of 100% Indian subsidiary then the turnover and experience of the principal company shall be taken into consideration. Bidder shall be Original Equipment Manufacturer (OEM) / Distributor / Dealer having a place of business in any of the States of India. In case of Distributor / Dealer, Bidder need to submit the authorization and Distributor / Dealer need to fulfill the tender criteria.

Note: It is clarified that the manufacturing facility can be anywhere in the world

- 5.1.2. The Bidder should have experience of successful execution of similar assignments/contract of value (cumulative total) not less than Rs 2.00 Crs (Rupees One Crores) of supply, installation and commissioning of "Pneumatic Tube System" of any Government, PSU or Corporate Hospitals during last three financial years i.e., 2018-19, 2019-20, 20120-21. The Work Order copies in support of that in last 3 financial years furnished (As per Format T9).
- 5.1.3. The Bidder should have an average annual turnover of Rs. 3.00 Cr (Rupees Two Crores) or more in the last three (3) financial years (i.e., 2017-18, 2018-19, 2019-20) duly certified by the Chartered Accountant as per the format at Format T8.
- 5.1.4 The Bidder, at the time of bid submission, should have not been blacklisted / debarred / banned from participating in any tender by any State or Central Government Organization/ Public Sector Undertaking / UN Agencies TIE due to (a) Service or quality failure of the equipment(s) supplied (b) Submission of fake or forged documents (c) Submission of incorrect information / Suppression of vital information & facts/ misrepresentation of quality certificates (d) Non-performance or non-supply can't participate in the tender during the period of blacklisting / debarment / Banned.
- 5.1.5. The Bidder or any of its directors/partners/key officials should not have been convicted by a competent court of law for non-performance, fraud & misrepresentation or any criminal activity within a period of last 3 years from the date of submission of bid.

Note:

 Where the bidder is not the manufacturer of the equipment installed, it has to produce the Manufacturer's Authorization Form for the respective item(s) as per Format-T6.

6. GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

6.1. Assignment, Sub-letting and Modification of Contract

- 6.1.1 **Assignment:** -The Successful bidder shall not assign, either in whole or in part, its contractual duties, responsibilities and obligations to perform the contract, except with the Tender Inviting Entity's (i.e., ACCF's) prior written permission.
- 6.1.2 **Subcontracts**: The Successful bidder shall not subcontract the execution of the contract. Such action, if done without the knowledge of the Tender Inviting Entity prior to the entering of the contract, shall not relieve the successful bidder from any of its liability or obligation under the terms and conditions of the contract.
- 6.1.2 **Modification of contract**: If necessary, the Tender Inviting Entity may, by a written order given to the successful bidder at any time during the currency of the contract, amend the contract by making alterations and modifications (not amounting to material change i.e. without affecting ranking of the bidder) within the general scope of contract, in any, one or more of the followings:
 - Specifications, drawings, designs, etc., of the "Pneumatic Tube System" to be commissioned at respective health facility/hospital,
 - b) Mode of Demonstration/Quality Inspection
 - c) Incidental services to be provided by the successful bidder
 - d) Mode of Installation
 - e) Any other term(s) of the contract, as felt necessary by the Tender Inviting Entity depending on the merits of the case.
- 6.1.3 In the event of any such modification/alteration that causes increase or decrease in the cost of goods and services to be supplied, or in the time required by the successful bidder to perform any obligation under the contract, an equitable adjustment may be made in the contract price and/or contract delivery schedule, as the case may be, and the contract amended accordingly.
- 6.1.4 If the successful bidder doesn't agree to such adjustment/amendment as proposed by ACCF, then it shall convey its views in writing within ten days from the date of such communication.

6.2 Performance Security

- 6.2.1 There will be a performance security deposit amounting to 5% of the contract value excluding GST. The timeline for submission of performance security shall be as follow:
- a) 2% of the total contract value before signing of the contract, initially valid for 36 months.
- b) Balance 3% (to be calculated on the PO value) within 10 days of the issue of the Work Order for the respective site, valid for 30 months from the date of issue of Work Order **not adjustable**.
- 6.2.2 The successful bidder can submit the performance security either in form of irrevocable bank guarantee or DD/RTGS/NEFT/FDR (duly lien marked) in favour of ACCF.

- 6.2.3 Subsiquent to the execution of the contract, the site-wise PO with required terms and conditions for supply and installation of the contracted item(s) shall be issued to the Contractor by the TIE (i.e., ACCF) as per the site readiness.
- 6.2.4 Failure in the part of the successful bidder in executing the contract within due date shall make the bidder liable for penal action including forfeiture of its EMD by ACCF. Similarly, non-submission of required performance security within specified timeline of 10 days of issue of the Work Order(WO), by the contractor shall result in cancellation of WO and other penal action by ACCF including termination of contract, forfeiture of Performance Security and blacklisting.
- 6.2.5 The Performance security shall be denominated in Indian Rupees or in the currency of the contract as detailed below:
 - a) It shall be either in the form of DD/RTGS/NEFT/Fixed Deposit Receipt (duly lien marked) or irrevocable Bank Guarantee. It should be issued by any scheduled bank in India, in the prescribed form as provided in this document endorsed in favour of ACCF.
 - b) In the event of any failure /default of the successful bidder with or without any quantifiable loss to the purchaser (i.e., ACCF), entire performance security amount including the performance security for CMC (if any) shall be liable for forfeiture.
 - c) In the event of any amendment issued to the contract, the successful bidder shall, within ten (10) days of issue of the amendment, furnish the corresponding amendment to the Performance Security (as necessary), rendering the same valid in all respects in terms of the contract, as amended.
 - d) ACCF will release the Performance Security without any interest to the successful bidder (Contractor) on execution of all contractual obligations successfully by the Contractor including the warranty obligations and after receipt of certificates confirming that all the contractual obligations have been successfully complied with.
 - e) The Performance Bank Guarantee shall be submitted in the format as given under **Annexure V**.

6.3 Supply, Installation & Commissioning

- 6.3.1 The contractor shall visit the installation locations, wherever necessary, and recommend preinstallation requirements at each location. The details shall be consolidated and submitted to ACCF for further actions. If the Contractor fails to communicate of such requirement in advance and cannot complete the installation and Commissioning within the stipulate period, purchaser shall deduct Liquidated Damage (LD) charges as per the bid conditions specified in <u>Clause 6.17.</u>
- 6.3.2 The Contractor will arrange transportation of the ordered goods as per its own procedure and pay necessary insurance against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery and pay all necessary charges incidental till it is installed in the desired location. It shall be ensured that the equipment/materials arrive at the destination(s) in good condition within the timeline as mentioned and as per the other terms and condition of the contract.
- 6.3.3 If at any time during the currency of the contract, the successful bidder encounters conditions hindering timely execution of the work and performance of services, the successful bidder shall inform the purchaser in writing within a week about the same and its likely duration and make a request to ACCF for extension of the execution schedule accordingly. On receiving the successful bidder's communication, ACCF shall examine the situation as soon as possible and, at its discretion, may agree to extend the timeline, with or without liquidated damages for completion of successful bidder's contractual obligations by issuing an amendment to the contract.

- 6.3.4 The Contractor is required to complete the installation and Commissioning of the "Pneumatic Tube System" (or System) successfully at the site within time specified under <u>Clause 4.3</u>. from the date of issue of the "Work Order" and demonstrate individually the specification/ features as well as operation / performance of the system to the satisfaction of the user institution (in-charge/Engineer) and obtain an individual "Installation Certificate" (as per format in Annexure II) for each equipment and warranty card (as per format in Annexure III) duly signed and with proper stamp of the institution concerned.
- 6.3.5 The installation report and two-month performance reports shall be submitted separately, in a single sheet printed back-to-back and shall be submitted individually for each system installed.
- 6.3.6. The site for installation of the equipment shall be provided by ACCF as per the required specification and environmental conditions before the installation of System. The electrical power supply point at the installation location will be provided by ACCF as required for installation and commissioning of the Pneumatic Tube System.
- 6.3.7 All incidental work including civil, electical or mechanical work required for installation of the System will be the responsibility of the Contractor. The contract price as offered in the price bid and agreed shall be all inclusive. No separate payment shall be made other than the contracted price.
- 6.3.8. Detailed site plan and System layout plan including civil/electrical work or other related works shall be prepared by the supplier.
- 6.3.9. Earthling arrangements for all the equipment shall be completed as per standard practice.

6.4 Payment

- 6.4.1 No advance payments towards cost of item supplied and installed will be made to the Contractor.
- 6.4.2 70% of the cost of the equipment against supply of all the equipments (excluding CMC Cost, if any) + 100% tax shall be paid to the Contractor on supply of equipment at site.
- 6.4.3 The balance 30% of the payment of equipment will be made after receipt_of certificate on working status of the equipment from the consignee after 4 weeks of installation and commissioning of the System.
- 6.4.4. The original invoice submitted shall be in the name of ACCF and the name of the consignee/Hospital shall also be mentioned in it. Invoicing, performance security deposit and consignee details shall be mentioned in the Work Order.
- 6.4.5 **Payment for CMC/AMC Charges**: The payment of CMC (if taken) will be made once in six months basis after satisfactory completion of said period.
- 6.4.6 Where there is a statutory requirement for tax deduction at source, such deduction towards income tax and other taxes as applicable will be made from the bills payable to the Contractor at rates as notified from time to time.

6.5. Post-installation Service Conditions

6.5.1 ACCF attaches paramount importance to the post installation service of the system installed to ensure smooth operation afterwards. The successful bidder is required to undertake preventive maintenance and attend all repairs, if any, that may arise during the warranty period free of cost and thereafter for additional period if mentioned in the Tender as a requirement, for which the rates of Comprehensive Annual Maintenance Contract, in simple terms (CMC-including all essential spares needed for the satisfactory performance of the equipment) shall be finalized at the time of bid finalization itself. The rate offered for CMC/AMC charges will be considered for evaluation of prices and deciding on the successful bidder, for the item where it has been specifically mentioned to consider

CMC/AMC charges for price evaluation.

- 6.5.2 The post-installation service terms and conditions will be strictly enforced and those bidders who are willing to support the Purchaser in its endeavor to provide trouble free operation/performance of the system for the prescribed period need only participate in the bid.
- 6.5.3 Post-installation service shall be performed during the warranty period and also during the Comprehensive Maintenance Period (CMC) (Where CMC is mentioned as a requirement in the tender).
- 6.5.4 Failure to provide satisfactory post-installation services during or after the warranty period and CMC/AMC will lead to blacklisting/debarring of the bidders, but after issuing due notice and provide opportunity for being heard.
- 6.5.5. The supplier is required to provide Software up gradation from time to time, during the currency of the warrenty period at free of cost to ACCF.
- 6.5.6 Further, any bugs/shortcomings detected by the user as well as the supplier himself shall be rectified at free of cost to ACCF beyond warranty period.

6.6 Warranty Terms

- 6.6.1 The successful bidder (Contractor) has to warrant that the Goods supplied/ material used under this Contract are new, unused, of the most recent or current models and incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials unless provided otherwise in the Contract.
- 6.6.2 The Contractor further have to warrant that the Goods supplied under this Contract shall have no defect arising from design, materials or workmanship (except when the design and/or material is required by the Tender Inviting Entity's specifications) or from any act or omission of the successful bidder, that may develop under normal use of the supplied goods.
- 6.6.3 All the equipment including the accessories supplied as per the technical specification in Clause 7.1 should carry comprehensive warranty for a period mentioned under <u>Clause 4.3</u> in the first instance. During this period, the Contractor shall replace all defective parts and attend to all repairs/break downs and undertake stipulated number of preventive maintenance visits to every user installation site. The cost of spare parts for all replacements has to be borne by the Contractor during the period of comprehensive warranty.
- 6.6.4 On expiration of the comprehensive warranty period, the Contractor shall be willing to provide post warranty maintenance support for an additional period as prescribed under <u>Clause 4.3.</u>
- 6.6.5 The prospective bidder shall submit an undertaking in the Format T6 & T7 from the Original Equipment Manufacturers (OEM) that they are willing to provide spare parts for the period of warranty as mentioned and also during the additional CMC/AMC period, if awarded. The OEM shall also assure continuity of service to their product, in the event the authorised bidder couldn't provide service during the warranty / AMC period.
- 6.6.6 **Site Visits**: The successful bidder shall visit each site as part of preventive maintenance as per the frequency mentioned under Clause.4.3. during the warranty period. The bidder shall attend any number of break down/repair calls as and when informed by ACCF.
- 6.6.7 During every visit, a copy of the service report/break down call report, duly signed by the custodian of the equipment/head of the health care institution and stamped shall be forwarded by email/fax/post to ACCF within 10 days from the due date.
- 6.6.10 Upon receipt of such notice for repair/breakdown from ACCF/Hospital, the successful bidder shall,

within the period specified under <u>Clause</u>. <u>4.3</u>, and with all reasonable speed, repair or replace the defective goods or parts thereof, without cost to ACCF.

- 6.6.11 If the Contractor, having been notified, fails to rectify the defect(s) within the period specified mentioned in <u>Clause 4.3</u>, ACCF may proceed to take such remedial action as may be deemed necessary, at the Contractor's risk and cost and without prejudice to any other rights which the Tender Inviting Entity may have against the successful bidder under the contract.
- 6.6.12 Failure to attend the repairs in time or failure to attend the stipulated preventive maintenance visit or failure to replace the defective equipment or to provide stand by equipment if the fault/down time exceeds the stipulated period or to ensure the stipulated up-time in a year shall lead to forfeiture of the performance security and/or may lead to blacklisting/debarring of the defaulting bidder.
- 6.6.13 A warranty certificate (as per format in **Annexure III**) duly signed and with proper stamp of the institution concerned and also signed by the authorized signatory with the stamp of the successful bidder shall be submitted to the ACCF for keeping it under safe custody along with the Installation Certificate. A copy of the original warranty papers has to be given to the institution head concerned.
- 6.6.14 The equipment which requires quality assurance test shall be done at free of cost immediately after installation, during the comprehensive warranty period, during the CMC / AMC period, by the demand of ACCF and also when major spares are replaced.
- 6.6.15 Any mandatory approval required for installation shall be obtained by the Contractor in liaison with the respective authorities.
- 6.6.16 The bidder shall undertake on-site calibration of the equipment every year as part of the after sales service during the period of comprehensive warranty, CMC/AMC or on demand from the user institution and submit a "calibration certificate" to the head of the user institution with a copy to the Procuring Entity afterwards.
- 6.6.17 The offered warranty includes visits to the user institutions at frequencies prescribed under Clause.5.1. as part of preventive maintenance, testing & calibration as per technical/ service /operation manual of the manufacturer or as per the period specified or as per the demand of the user institute or Procuring Entity.
- 6.6.18 The bidder shall provide up-time warranty of complete equipment as mentioned in Clause 4.3, the uptime being calculated on 24 (hrs) X 7 (days) basis failing which the extension of Warranty period will be extended by double the downtime period.
- 6.6.19 All software updates, if any required, should be provided free of cost during Warranty period.
- 6.6.20 The Pneumatic Tube System shall be provided with comprehensive warranty for two years from the date of Final Acceptance Certificate (FAC). FAC is a document issued by an authorized representative of ordering SPV/PI or Client to certify that the Pneumatic Tube System has been satisfactorily installed, commissioned and ready to use for patient care. The format of FAC will be shared in due course. Please refer section 17 of the Framework Agreement for details.

6.7 Maintenance Contract (CMC & AMC)

- 6.7.1 The decision to enter into CMC or AMC will be determined on the basis of cost and complexity of the equipment by the Tender Inviting or Ordering Entity or User Institution, at its discretion, prior to the expiration of warranty period.
- 6.7.2 The Comprehensive Maintenance Contract (CMC) is otherwise an extended warranty. All the terms and conditions agreed by the successful bidder for executing the comprehensive warranty of the equipment shall be

extended during the period of CMC, only difference being the payment of CMC charges is absent during the period of comprehensive warranty.

- 6.7.3 During Annual Maintenance Contract period, the cost of spares will be borne by the Purchaser. During the period of AMC, other terms and conditions will remain the same as in the case of Comprehensive Warranty / CMC, except in respect of the cost of spares. In short, the AMC is a CMC with provisions for payment of cost of spare parts during the currency of the contract by the Purchaser.
- 6.7.4 The cost of CMC and AMC shall be as follows unless asked for quote:
- AMC will be 1% and CMC would be 4% of the Work Order/ Purchase Order Value (excluding GST). Thereafter, 3% increase every year over previous year value. Applicable GST shall be paid extra against valid GST Invoice.
- 6.7.5 Failure/ refusal on the part of the Contractor supplying / installing the equipment to enter into CMC/ AMC with the Purchaser, at the end of the Comprehensive Warranty Period, if the Purchaser, as the case may be, desires so, shall lead to forfeiture of performance security and may also result in the blacklisting/debarring of the bidder.
- 6.7.6 The rates indicated by the Contractor (winning Bidder) for the CMC and AMC in price bid form (if asked for) and such rates are binding on him after the expiration of the warranty period. The yearly rates for CMC/AMC shall remain the one and the same as quoted in the price bid form for the extended years.
- 6.7.7 Cost of CMC (excluding GST, if any) will be considered for the Evaluation purpose of the equipment, wherever it is mentioned in the price bid or elsewhere in the bid document.
- 6.7.8 The payment of the agreed CMC/AMC charges will be made as per frequency for payment after satisfactory completion of said period, on receipt of service report/ break down report from the head of all user institutions.

6.8 Spare Parts

As per technical requirement of PTS.

6.9 Training

- 6.9.1 The Contractor have to impart on-site training to the medical staff on the operation and preventive maintenance of the equipment at the time of installation and anytime during warranty period if demanded by the User Institution.
- 6.9.2 The training details shall be recorded in the installation certificate, wherever required for enabling the payment.

6.10 Imported Equipment

- 6.10.1 ACCF shall no way involve in the import of the equipment from foreign countries, if such equipment is manufactured outside the country. It shall be the sole responsibility of the bidder to import the equipment offered by paying the requisite consideration in foreign currency and following the stipulations issued by the Government of India, from time to time, in the import of equipment, especially when the import is from hostile nations.
- 6.10.2 The Contractor (Contracted Bidder) shall inform any advantages in prices to the Tender Inviting Entity because of reductions/exemptions in customs duty in case of imported equipment at the time of pre-bid meeting and the bid document shall be modified by amendment to that extent.
- 6.10.3 ACCF will not interfere in any manner with the import process and the successful bidder shall be solely responsible for supply and installation of any equipment at the time and locations stipulated/agreed to in the bids.
- 6.10.4 ACCF shall prefers to deal with the importers or Indian subsidiaries of the foreign original equipment

manufacturer having a place of business in India.

6.10.5 The payment will be made in Indian Rupees to the Contractor and under no circumstance; the request for opening of letter of credit or payment in foreign currency will be entertained.

6.10.6 The Contractor shall indemnify ACCF from all liabilities/damages, if any, that may arise out of the conduct of the Contractor in violation of foreign exchange regulations.

6.10.7 However, the Contractor shall disclose the country of origin and shall obtain an undertaking from such OEM to provide spares or service support for the period of contract. Failure on the part of the OEM to perform the agreed terms of the undertaking in providing the spares and after sales support will be construed as violation of the contractual obligations by the successful bidder terming the relation as that of a principal and agent under laws of the country. Such violations may eventually lead to forfeiture of performance security and also lead towards blacklisting/debarring the successful bidder.

6.11 Intellectual Property Rights (IPR)

6.11.1 The Contractor shall, at all times, indemnify and keep indemnified ACCF, free of cost, against all claims which may arise in respect of goods & services to be provided by the Contractor under the contract for infringement of any intellectual property rights or any other right protected by patent, registration of designs or trademarks.

6.11.2 In the event of any such claim in respect of alleged breach of patent, registered designs, trademarks etc. being made against the Tender Inviting Entity, the TIE shall notify the Contractor of the same and the Contractor shall, at his own expenses take care of the same for settlement without any liability to the Purchaser(s).

6.11.3 The Contractor/ its Indian Agent/CMC Provider shall at all times, indemnify and keep indemnified ACCF against all claims/ damages etc. for any infringement of any Intellectual Property Rights (IPR) while providing its services under Comprehensive Warranty/ CMC/AMC.

6.12 Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices

6.12.1 It is required by all concerned namely the Purchasing Entity/ Bidders, etc., to observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement and execution of such contracts. In pursuance of this policy, the Tender Inviting Entity defines, for the purposes of this provision, the terms set forth below as follows:

6.12.2 "corrupt practice" means the offering, giving, receiving or soliciting of anything of value to influence the action of a official in the procurement process or in contract execution; and

6.12.3 "fraudulent practice" means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of the Purchaser, and includes collusive practice among Bidders (prior to or after Bid submission) designed to establish Bid prices at artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive the Tender Inviting Entity of the benefits of free and open competition;

6.12.4 ACCF will reject a proposal for award if it determines that the bidder recommended for award has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for the contract in question; will declare a firm ineligible, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, to be awarded a contract by the Tender Inviting Entity if it at any time determines that the firm has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for, or in executing the contract.

6.12.5 No bidder shall contact the Tender Inviting Entity or any of its officers or any officers of the government on any matter relating to its bid, other than communications for clarifications and requirements under this bid in

writing, with an intention to influence the members of various committees or officials of Tender Inviting Entity. Any such effort by a bidder to influence the Tender Inviting Entity and its evaluation committee, bid comparison or contract award decisions may result in rejection of the bid.

6.13 Force Majeure

6.13.1 For purposes of this clause, Force Majeure means an event beyond the control of the successful bidder and not involving the Contractor's fault or negligence and which is not foreseeable and not brought about at the instance of, the party claiming to be affected by such event and which has caused the non-performance or delay in performance. Such events may include, but are not restricted to, acts of the Tender Inviting Entity either in its sovereign or contractual capacity, wars or revolutions, hostility, acts of public enemy, civil commotion, sabotage, fires, floods, explosions, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, strikes excluding by its employees, lockouts excluding by its management, and freight embargoes.

6.13.2 If a Force Majeure situation arises, the Contractor shall promptly notify ACCF in writing of such conditions and the cause thereof within twenty one days of occurrence of such event. Unless otherwise directed by ACCF in writing, the Contractor shall continue to perform its obligations under the contract as far as reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event.

6.13.3 If the performance in whole or in part or any obligation under this contract is prevented or delayed by any reason of Force Majeure for a period exceeding sixty days, either party may at its option terminate the contract without any financial repercussion on either side.

6.13.4 In case due to a Force Majeure event the ACCF is unable to fulfill its contractual commitment and responsibility, ACCF will notify the successful bidder accordingly and subsequent actions taken on similar lines described in above sub-paragraphs.

6.14 Resolution of Disputes

6.14.1 If dispute or difference of any kind shall arise between the Tender Inviting Entity and the Contractor in connection with or relating to the contract, the parties shall make every effort to resolve the same amicably by mutual consultations.

6.14.2 If the parties fail to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation within twenty-one days of its occurrence, then, unless otherwise provided in the bid document, either the Tender Inviting Entity or the Contractor may give notice to the other party of its intention to commence arbitration, as provided the applicable arbitration procedure will be as per the Arbitration and Conciliation Act, 1996 of India.

6.14.3 Venue of Arbitration: The venue of arbitration shall be the place from where the contract has been issued, i.e., Guwahati, Assam.

6.15 Applicable Law & Jurisdiction of Courts

6.15.1 The contract shall be governed by and interpreted in accordance with the laws of India for the time being in force.

6.15.2 All disputes arising out of this bid will be subject to the jurisdiction of courts of law in Guwahati / High Court of Assam.

6.16 General/Miscellaneous Clauses

6.16.1 Nothing contained in this Contract shall be constructed as establishing or creating between the parties, i.e., the Contractor/its Indian Agent/CMC provider on the one side and ACCF on the other side, a relationship of master and servant or principal and agent.

6.16.2 Any failure on the part of any Party to exercise right or power under this Contract shall not operate as waiver thereof.

6.16.3 The Contractor shall notify the ACCF of any material change would impact on performance of its obligations under this Contract.

6.16.4 Each member/constituent of the Contractor, in case of default shall be jointly and severally liable to and responsible for all obligations towards the ACCF for performance of contract/ services including that of its Associates/ Sub Contractors under the Contract.

6.16.5 The Contractor shall, at all times, indemnify and keep indemnified the ACCF against any claims in respect of any damages or compensation payable in consequences of any accident or injury sustained or suffered by its employees or agents or by any other third party resulting from or by any action, omission or operation conducted by or on behalf of the successful bidder/its associate/affiliate etc.

6.16.6 All claims regarding indemnity shall survive the termination or expiry of the contract.

6.17 Penalties for Non-performance

- 6.17.1 The penalties to be imposed, at any stage, under this bid are;
 - a) imposition of liquidated damages,
 - b) forfeiture of EMD/performance security
 - c) termination of the contract
 - d) blacklisting /debarring of the bidder

6.17.2 Failure to produce the requisite certificates after claiming to possess such certificates or concealment or misrepresentation of facts will not only lead to rejection of bids in the first round itself and/or may lead to forfeiture of EMD or performance security as well as result in blacklisting/debarring of the bidder.

6.17.3 The penalties to be imposed on the Contractor, at any stage, will be decided on the basis of the violations of number of bid conditions specifically mentioned in the bid document as that leading to forfeiture or EMD/Performance Security or leading to black-listing/debarring.

6.17.4 Any unexcused delay by the Contractor in maintaining its contractual obligations towards delivery of goods and performance of services shall render the Contractor is liable to any or all of the following sanctions:

6.17.5 **Liquidated Damages:**- If the contractor fails to install the system within the time frame(s) prescribed in the contract, ACCF shall, without prejudice to other rights and remedies available to it under the contract, deduct from the Work Order price as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to 1% of the value of the Work Order to be supplied and (or) installed, per each week of delay or part thereof until actual commissioning or performance subject to a maximum of 5%. ACCF reserves the right to allow an additional penal period of 3 (three) weeks beyond the normal penal period (5 weeks) on the written request of the Contractor with the condition that liquidated damage @ 2% on the delayed order value will be charged for each week or part thereof during the extended penal period.

6.17.6 Penal period shall start after the stipulated timeline for commissioning (as the case may be). No goods shall be received from the Contractor after expiry of the initial penal period of 5 (five) weeks and the Work Order shall

stand cancelled unless the Contractor is allowed an additional penal period (as decided by ACCF) by ACCF.

6.17.7 Once the timeline for installation and commissioning of Pneumatic Tube System with LD is exceeded, ACCF may consider termination of the contract. During the above-mentioned delayed period of performance, the conditions incorporated shall also apply and ACCF shall seek alternate measures at the risk and cost of the successful bidders.

6.17.8 The decision to impose penalties and finally to blacklist the defaulting firm will be final and shall be binding on all bidders participating in this bid.

6.18 Termination of Contract

6.18.1 **Termination for default**: The TIE, without prejudice to any other contractual rights and remedies available to it may, by written notice of default sent to the successful bidder, terminate the contract in whole or in part, if the successful bidder fails to to perform any other contractual obligation(s) within the time period specified in the contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the TIE.

6.18.2 In the event of the TIE terminates the contract due to default in the part of the Contractor, in whole or in part, it may procure goods and/or services similar to those cancelled, with such terms and conditions and in such manner as it deems fit and the Contractor shall be liable to the TIE for the extra expenditure, if any, incurred by ACCF for arranging such procurement.

6.18.3 Unless otherwise instructed by ACCF, the Contractor shall continue to perform the contract to the extent not terminated.

6.18.4 **Termination for insolvency**: If the Contractor becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent, the Tender Inviting Entity reserves the right to terminate the contract at any time, by serving 30 days written notice to the Contractor without any compensation, whatsoever, to the Contractor, subject to further condition that such termination will not prejudice or affect the rights and remedies which have accrued and / or will accrue thereafter to the TIE.

6.18.5 **Termination for convenience**: - The Tender Inviting Entity reserves the right to terminate the contract, in whole or in part for its convenience, by serving 30 days written notice on the Contractor at any time during the currency of the contract. The notice shall specify that the termination is for the convenience of the TIE. The notice shall also indicate inter alia, the extent to which the Contractor's performance under the contract is terminated, and the date with effect from which such termination will become effective.

6.19. Price Firmness:

6.19.1. Subject to the condition stipulated above, the prices shall remain firm (unchanged) throughout the contract period and on no account any increase in price shall be entertained till completion of the rate contract period.

6.19.2. During the currency of the contract, if the price of the item is reduced due to any reason including any Law or Act of the Central/State Government, the Contractor/rate contract holder shall be statutorily bound to intimate the reduced rates immediately to ACCF and shall charge the reduced rates. ACCF is empowered to unilaterally effect such reduction as is necessary in rates, in case the Contractor fails to notify or fail to agree to such reduction of rates.

6.19.3. In case of any enhancement of Taxes and/ or duties or levy of fresh Taxes/ duties due to statutory act of the Govt., after date of submission of the tenders and during the contractual delivery period, additional or fresh levies so imposed will be allowed to be claimed as extra without any change in the price structure approved under the tender. For this purpose, the Contractor shall produce a certificate from the authority concerned certifying that the item supplied falls under particular tariff resulting in additional/ fresh levies for the supplied item.

6.19.4. However, the same shall not be borne by ACCF in case such levies become applicable after expiry of the contractual delivery period stipulated in the contract.

6.19.5. Further, in case the bidder has been enjoying duty/tax exemption on any criteria like turnover etc. and at a later date, during currency of the contract, even if duty/tax becomes chargeable on goods manufactured, the same shall be to the Contractor's account and shall not be borne by ACCF.

6.20. Fall Clause

6.20.1 If the rate contract holder reduces its price or sells or even offers to sell the rate contracted goods or services following conditions of sale similar to those of the rate contract, at a price lower than the rate contract price, to any person or organization during the currency of the rate contract, the rate contract price will be automatically reduced with effect from that date for all the subsequent supplies under the rate contract and the rate contract amended accordingly.

SECTION VII

7. TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS

7.1 Technical Specifications:

7.1.1. Technical specifications of Centralized" Pneumatic Tube System" for respective sites under Assam Cancer Care foundation are as follows

SN.	Description of Item
1.1	Pneumatic tube transport system of 160mm pipe (outer diameter) for high speed (minimum transfer rate of 2 m/s to maximum transfer rate of 6 m/s) spontaneous automated vertical and horizontal transports of blood samples, pharmaceuticals, documents etc.
1.2	Blood samples should be transported at slow speed of 2 to 3 m/s with help of frequency controller (VFD)/ Station software. Empty carrier returns and the transport of other goods should be with increased speed of up to 5 to 6 m/s.
1.3	The system should be capable to transporting various materials of minimum 4 kg
1.4	The equipment must be supplied with relevant Declarations of Conformity to certify compliance with the EMC directive 89/336/EEC-92/31/EEC and the Machinery Safety Directive 89/392/EEC91/368/EEC-93/44/EEC.DIN regulations: Tubing (PVC-U) must meet DIN 6660/6661 regulations - DIN8061/62 Group B1 specification. Fire: The equipment must meet the inflammable category B1, difficult inflammable. Fire: self-extinguishing: Where tubing passes through a wall, floor, ceiling or other barrier, the fire rating of the barrier is not accepted to be reduced. This must be achieved by equipping the system on these places, with crushing/self-extinguishing fire sleeves/collars that are certified by a notified body and are compliant with the local regulations. The Bidder must submit the factory Test report, dispatch Lot details and the proof of country of origin.
1.5	All items and accessories should be of Imported (Except PC and nut and bolts) and comply with the below specifications
2.0	Main Controller: The system must be fully automatic computer-controlled. The PC serves as a control and supervising centre that controls and monitors all transmissions within the whole system on a continuous basis.
2.1	The sending process has to be indicated on display devices. The device also has to provide information to find the cause of a system malfunction. Customer-specific data such as the system's layout, target numbers, target names, arrival signals, and priority and special functions must be selectable on site without change or external reprogramming of memory devices. An integrated uninterrupted power supply must provide the requested system back up time to paste all date before shutting down the system, so after power source is providing energy again an automatic system start will occur and the system status will get back in the operation mode as before. Chosen targets at stored containers must be kept in the memory to proceed them automatically after power failure restart.
2.2	All components of the pneumatic tube conveyor should be constantly monitored; the operating software has to be based on action reaction control for any device. The status of each device should be checked by the master control unit. A test program must be included to automatically check, move and supervise all of the system's devices, or specific selected devices, by access via service code from the Station control panel.
2.3	During both normal operation and testing, all devices should inform the master control unit that the selected functional position has been reached. The system should be designed in such a way that it does not allow the unobserved pivoting of devices.
2.4	Automatic purge cycle after transmission time surpassed, quantity limitation per day should be included.
2.5	Main Controller should include the following:
2.5a	Main Control Unit Hardware (Viz: CPU, Monitor Keyboard, Mouse, and UPS)

2.5b	Software package for Central Controller includes Supervision;
	Real time monitoring;
	Priority settings;
	Network Graphic visualization;
	System access and controls all devices on the network; Traffic flow analysis;
	Logging of each transaction and error;
	Carrier Tracking
	Password Access controls;
	Pro-remote accessibility;
	Divert Carrier function in case of absence; Various Priority Settings for urgent and emergency transports;
	Print module for reports and statistics, analysis reports;
	User profiles and rights;
	The Control PC should be PC with CPU with INTEL I7 with SMPS Cabinet 3.4GHz/8GB Ram; 1 TB HDD; RS232 Port
	(atleast 2) USB Ports (atleast 2); PCI Slot for ISDN/Modem Card Data Port; Ethernet 100/1000 Lan Card Standard Keyboard Standard Optical mouse; 22" flat LCD Monitor; Standard Mono laser A4 printer; Original licensed MS-Office2016, and Windows/Linux and OS Antivirus licensed copy with and necessary softwares, UPS etc.
2.5c	Power Supply Unit with components
2.5d	Additional Power Supply Unit with components
2.5e	Power Supply connecting cable from Isolator panel and MCCB/RCCB for Three Phase power supply
2.5f	The control software continuously monitors all sensors, switches, motors and other components, and gives early
2.31	warning should the performance of any component start to degrade. This enables maintenance to be carried out prior to absolute failure and keeps system downtime to an absolute minimum
2.5g	The controller Should be Integrated with the Building Management System to warn of an alarm status.
2.5h	The controller will be connected to the fire alarm system to enable the pneumatic tube system to be automatically shut down in the event of a fire. It can be selected that the current dispatch within a system will continue to its destination before shut down occurs. No new dispatch will be accepted after alarm has been triggered until alarm status has returned to normal
3.0	Side Channel Blower: 3 to 5.5 Kw unidirectional side channel blower confirms to EC machines directives 98/37/EC and low voltage director 73/23/EEC f.; DIN EN292 for safety of machines; EN60034-1 / DIN VDE 0530 Part 1 for rotating electrical machines; EN 60034-5 / DIN VDE 0530-5 classification of degree of protection DIN EN 60204 for safety of machine electrical equipment of machine Part 1 of Electric Motors and DIN VDE 0-1 insulation coordination for equipment within low voltage systems. Complete with silencer, filters, dampers & installation accessories and air switch device. Automatic activation through centralized control system. The Bidder will supply and install the VFD for variable speed control if the feature is not available through software.
3.1	Each blower should be provided with Frequency Converter or VFD for Control of slow speed for sensitive laboratory samples by frequency control of Compressor. The blower should be set up to 75Hz with the help of Frequency Converter.
3.2	It should be provided with all the mounting accessories
4.0	Top Load/ Front Load and Pass through Stations: The receiving and sending stations for automatic receiving and sending of materials in the carriers. To conform to EU Director for Electromagnetic tolerance 2004/108/EC; EEC directive for low voltage devices 93/68/EEC; EEC machines directors 98/37/EEC. To have ergonomically adapted sending and receiving heights. Wall mountable stations; Each device equipped with state-of-art maintenance free gear drive mechanism & self-adjusting optical seals for moving parts for noise-less operations. Each station should be provided with carrier receiving basket with cushion, carrier rack. Each stations should be equipped with RFID reading device.
4.1	The Pneumatic Station should be able to send and receive containers.
4.2	Inserting a container into the Pneumatic Station and selecting a target number should be possible. The container should be loaded on the top/ front side of the Pneumatic Station.
4.3	The Pneumatic Station should be made for longer life, maintenance free mechanism, with self-adjusting optical switches, with self-adjusting maintenance free gaskets for noise less operations, contact less sensoring of the unit positions. At terminal / end stations where air-exits should be installed 1D special filter housing with H13/H14 plus prefilter; and at blowers should be installed 2D special filter housing with T-connect and H13/14 plus prefilter.
4.4	The Pneumatic Station should have soft landing facility for arriving container to protect samples. Provided with container rack and receiving basket with cushion from the same make and country of origin .

5.0	Compact End / Front loading Station: The receiving and sending stations for automatic receiving and sending of materials in the carriers. To conform to EU Director for Electromagnetic tolerance 2004/108/EC; EEC directive for low voltage devices 93/68/EEC; EEC machines directors 98/37/EEC. To have ergonomically adapted sending and receiving heights. Wall mountable stations; Each device equipped with state-of-art maintenance free gear drive mechanism & self adjusting optical seals for moving parts for noise-less operations. Each station should be provided with carrier receiving basket with cushion, carrier rack. Each stations should be equipped with RFID reading device. The Pneumatic Station should be able to send and receive containers from the same unit.
5.3	It should be Microprocessor-controlled.
5.5	It should be designed as a fully automatic dispatch and receiving unit and can only be used as end station.
5.7	It should be built in a way that after a power failure it is self-examining and if necessary self-repairing.
5.8	The Pneumatic Station should be for longer life, maintenance free mechanism, with self-adjusting optical switches, with self-adjusting maintenance free gaskets for noise less operations, contact less sensoring of the unit positions. At terminal / end stations where air-exits should be installed 1D special filter housing with H13/H14 plus prefilter; and at blowers should be installed 2D special filter housing with T-connect and H13/14 plus prefilter.
5.9	It should have cushioned soft landing facility for arriving containers to protect samples.
5.1	It should be provided with container rack & PVC Slide bend, sliced from the top for soft landing of the samples from same make and country of origin.
6.0	Horizontal Lab Receiving Station:
6.1	The station Device for installation in laboratories with much reduced space capacity and always taking in consideration the ergonomically aspect. Conforms to EU Director for Electromagnetic tolerance 2004/108/EC; EEC directive for low voltage devices 93/68/EEC; EEC machines directors 98/37/EEC. With built-in special turn-around function, the carriers slow down, turn from a vertical position in the station to a horizontal position and roll horizontally in the arrival area. Receiving area at 93degrees with 2000mmL; the device is compact size and connected to dedicated and independent powerlines. The device is wall / table top mountable; Each device should be equipped with state-of-art maintenance free gear drive mechanism & self-adjusting optical seals for moving parts for noise-less operations.
6.2	The Pneumatic Station should be made for longer life, maintenance free mechanism, with self-adjusting optical switches, with self-adjusting maintenance free gaskets for noise less operations, contact less sensoring of the unit positions. At terminal / end stations where air-exits should be installed 1D special filter housing with H13/H14 plus prefilter; and at blowers should be installed 2D special filter housing with T-connect and H13/14 plus prefilter.
7.0	Optical tube switch Modular switch provided with built-in various devices, portable in nature, easily replaceable, com-connectable to various devices through the system with single control cable of high grade composite with grounding, power and data-com all three in one and fully screen and use grounded system concept to minimize electromagnetic and radio-frequency interference. Instrumentation wire type 2 x 2 x 0,22 x 1,9², Compatible with system on low voltage supply of 36V for human protection.
8.0	Tubes & Bends 160mm: Grey UPVC or PVC-U tubes and bends with Wall thickness 3.2mm, Radius 800mm. Special Imported U-PVC forwarding bends conforming to DIN / CE standards for characteristics; with following features - Physical tensile strength: 55N/mm3; E- module:3000N/mm3; Resistance to impact: High resistance at 20 degrees Celsius without breaking; Thermal Coefficient of Linea Expansion: 80 x 10-6 K-1; Heat conductivity:0.16 W/mk; Inherent stability up to: 60 degrees Celsius; Electric surface resistance: -1012; General average density:1.38 g/cm3;DIN regulations: Tubing (PVC-U) must meet DIN 6660/6661 regulations - DIN8061/62 Group B1 specification. Absorption of water during 24 hours:0.03%; Combustibility: Self-extinguishing; Difficult to inflame; along with necessary accessories Tube clips, tube clamps, special Glue, Special Cleaner, PVC sleeves Thread rod and nuts and bolts @ every 2 meters Etc. Factory Lot Test Report Have to submit by the Bidder
9.0	Forwarding Tube (Transparent) 160 mm and Bends (Transparent): The forwarding tube should be made of uPVC of 160 mm OD x 153.6 mm ID. Good Physical tensile strength, general medium density, absorption of water, combustibility self-extinguishing. Colour Clear, Transparent.;DIN regulations: Tubing (PVC-U) must meet DIN 6660/6661 regulations - DIN8061/62 Group B1 specification.Absorption of water during 24 hours:0.03%; Combustibility: Self-extinguishing; Difficult to inflame . Factory Lot Test report Have to be submitted by the bidder
10.0	Sleeves Where tubing passes through a wall, floor, ceiling or other barrier, the fire rating of the barrier is not accepted to be reduced. This must be achieved by equipping the system on these places, with crushing/self-extinguishing fire sleeves/collars that are certified by a notified body and are compliant with the local regulations. It should be made up of Polyvinylchloride PVC with length approx. 150 mm. The outer dia should be 168 mm & Inner dia should be 160 mm. Weight 0.43kg (approx.) factory quality and Test report for particular LOT have to be submit by the Bidder.

11.0	Adhesive Glue: It can be used for bonding thermoplastic pressure piping systems made of rigid PVC. The boiling point should be 66°C (150.8 °F) and Explosion limit should be lower 1.36% (V) and upper 12.6% (V). It should be easy bonding, even of larger dimensions and clean handling. It should be excellent gap bridging capability.
12.0	Diverter Units: The 3-way diverter units are switching device used at branching points in the system to direct the path of the carrier from a single tube at one end to three selectable tubes at the other end. The ends of the diverters are attached with forwarding tube network using steel clamps that are easily removable during servicing. To conform to EU Director for Electromagnetic tolerance 2004/108/EC; EEC directive for low voltage devices 93/68/EEC; EEC machines directors 98/37/EEC. Diverters are fitted with moveable tube that gently guides the carrier through the diverter in pre and auto-selected direction. The tube is positioned precisely at the selected port using proximity sensor built-in. The units are equipped with state-of-art maintenance free linear/circular gear drive mechanism & self-adjusting proximity digital sensors & noise-less operations.
13.0	Carriers with RFID: With loading dimensions of 330mmx120mm. Special leak proof carriers with caps for secure use; fully integrated rubber seal; payload of 4 kg or more to carry Blood bags, liquid, blood samples etc.; Impact resistant and crystal clear polycarbonate middle body; With Loading Dimensions of 330mmH x 120mm ID; with Unique flip-top or Swivel caps for secure use; Metal-free design through rotation welding procedure; Impact resistant and crystal clear polycarbonate middle body, with integrated radio-frequency identification system(2Each). Each carrier should have soft sponge like foam inserts to hold samples securely.
14.0	RFID The system should be provided with RFID as a standard solution, this helps in proper management of Carriers with the help of return of empty carrier. It also does not allow anything else to go in the system, but the carrier. All stations should have RFID reader Cards for the carrier, duly installed in the dispatch magazine. All the carriers should have RFID programmable chips on both sides of the carrier (2 per carrier)
15.0	Control Data-Com-Power Composite Cable: Single composite control cable of high grade composite with grounding, power and data-com all three in one and fully screen and use grounded system concept to minimize electromagnetic and radio-frequency interference. Instrumentation wire type 2 x 2 x 0,22 x 1,9², Compatible with system on low voltage supply of 36V for human protection. All devices are connected with LVDC 36V using RS232 to RS485 platform using unicore cable based on RS485 connectivity which provides composite LV power supply and communication to all stations and devices in the network and hence are digital in nature and maintaining a real time live connectivity speed of minimum 70 – 120 devices per second which can be constantly monitored Live and Real Time on the PC monitor. Conforming to CE or EN standards along with necessary Tie-Strips for tying Control Cable Data -compower with installed tubes & bends.
16.0	Control Cabinet: Separate control cabinet for power supplies and all required control boards in the RPZ I (expandable up to 28 RP lines) according to valid standards and guidelines, incl. Cabinet lighting, forced ventilation, lockable door, incl. the necessary accessories.
17.0	Power Pack: The entire system network work on 36-40 LVDC supply (except 3 phase blower) to enhance the network communication signal, speed and DC Voltage supplied at periodic lengths depending up on the network, 200 VA / 36 LVDC power & communication booster packs (power packs) are installed
18.0	Degree of protection: IP54 same design as item 71.02.04 RPZ I: Control cabinet for electrical supply.
19.0	Upgradability: The pneumatic tube system is designed and executed in such a way that changes as well extensions are possible at a later date and implemented systemically without additional efforts.
20.0	Certification: Should be European CE or USFDA approved, where applicable
21.0	Should have DIN certification, wherever applicable
22.0	Should have certification to prove that the quoted and supplied tube meets International inflammable standards.
23.0	Warranty: All the items except accessories like carriers etc. to be supplied with 2 years warranty.
24.0	Prices of accessories/consumables like carriers, Velcro etc. will be covered for 5 years.

Note: Quantities mentioned in BoQ is indicative which may increase or decrease as per site requirements. Payment shall be made as per actual quantity installed and measurements.

7.1.2 PTS Location detail:

Location	Floor	Area	Type of station
Dibrugarh	Ground Floor	Pharmacy	Send & receive End station
Dibrugarh	Ground Floor	ER N/S	Send & receive End station
Dibrugarh	First Floor	Blood Collection Area	Send & receive End station
Dibrugarh	Second Floor	ICU	Send & receive End station
Dibrugarh	Second Floor	HDU	Send & receive End station
Dibrugarh	Second Floor	Chemo N/C 1	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Second Floor	Chemo N/C 2	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Third Floor	Twin sharing	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Third Floor	Ward N/C	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Third Floor	Blood Collection Area	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Third Floor	Twin sharing & ISo N/c	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Third Floor	Ward N/C	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Fourth Floor	Endoscopy & Minor OT	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Fourth Floor	Recovey	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Fourth Floor	Lab	Horizontel Receive station
Dibrugarh	Fourth Floor	Lab	Send & receive End station
Dibrugarh	Fourth Floor	OT Pharmacy	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Fourth Floor	Pre/Post Op	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Fifth Floor	BMT	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Fifth Floor	Isolation Room N/C	Send & receive End station
Dibrugarh	Fifth Floor	Ward N/C	Send & receive Pass through station
Dibrugarh	Fifth Floor	Single Room N/C	Send & receive End station
SCI	Ground Floor	Pharmacy	Send & receive End station
SCI	First Floor	Medicine store	Send & receive End station
SCI	Second Floor	Observation N/C	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Second Floor	Sample collection	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Second Floor	Pharmacy	Send & receive End station
SCI	Third Floor	LAB	Horizontel Receive station
SCI	Third Floor	LAB	Send & receive End station
SCI	Third Floor	Blood Bank	Send & receive End station
SCI	Third Floor	Day Care N/C	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Third Floor	Sample collection	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fourth Floor	ward N/c	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fourth Floor	Chemotharphy	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fourth Floor	HDU	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fourth Floor	Ward Twin sharing N/c	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fourth Floor	Ward N/c	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fourth Floor	Single Room /suite Room	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fifth Floor	MICU	Send & receive Pass through station

Location	Floor	Area	Type of station
SCI	Fifth Floor	SICU	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fifth Floor	Cath Hold	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fifth Floor	Pre/Post OP	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fifth Floor	BMT Room	Send & receive Pass through station
SCI	Fifth Floor	OT control Room	Send & receive Pass through station

7.2 Quality Standard

- 7.2.1 For Manufacturer: The manufacturer shall have following ISO Certification
- a) ISO 9001-2000 (QMS) or Higher
- 7.2.2 For the Product: Quality Standard as specified in Technical Specifications.

7.3 Incidental Services:

- 7.3.1 All incidental work including civil, electical or mechanical work required for installation of the System will be the responsibility of the Contractor.
- 7.3.2 Detailed site plan and System layout plan including civil/electrical work or other related works shall be prepared by the supplier.
- 7.3.3 Earthling arrangements for all the equipment shall be completed as per standard practice.
- 7.3.4 The supplier is required to provide Software up gradation from time to time, during the currency of the warrenty period at free of cost to ACCF.
- 7.3.5 Further, any bugs/shortcomings detected by the user as well as the supplier himself shall be rectified at free of cost to ACCF beyond warranty period.

7.4 Warranty & Maintenance:

- 7.4.1 The supplier shall provide comprehensive on-site warranty (Including All Spares, Accessories and Labour) for a period of 02 years from the date of final acceptance of the complete system after successful and complete installation and commissioning with regular updation of newer technology as and when evolved.
- 7.4.2 If the performance of any individual equipment or system is not satisfactory, the same shall be replaced by the supplier free of cost.
- 7.4.3 If it is found that to meet the performance criteria, any extra equipment is required the same will be provided free of cost by the supplier.
- 7.4.4 Any lacuna or lacunae noticed in the functioning of the installation as a result of any design feature shall be rectified by the supplier free of cost.
- 7.4.5 The Supplier shall fully associate the engineers and technicians of the Institute during installation, testing, commissioning, operation and maintenance period.

CE	$C \Box$	T	\cap	I A	T	7 T	TT
SE	L I		U	IN	_/	/ [П

8. FORMATS FOR SUBMISSION OF BID (Technical Bid)

CHECK LIST

(To be submitted in Part I -Technical Bid)

The bid documents have to be arranged sequentially as mentioned herein for ease of scrutiny.

The bidder has to **upload the documents** as mentioned in Checklist (**in PDF format**) **online**, on or before the due date & time of bid submission.

Name of the Bidder	

S. No.	Item	Whether included Yes / No	Page No.
1.	Format – T1 (Check List)		
2.	Tender Processing Fee,		
3.	Format – T2 (Details of Item quoted)		
4.	Format – T3 (Details of EMD submitted)		
5.	Format – T4 (Details of Bidder)		
6.	Format – T5 (Declaration Form)		
7.	Format – T6 (Manufacturer's Form – in case the bidder is the OEM)		
8.	Format – T7 (Manufacturer's authorization Form – in case the bidder is not the OEM)		
9.	Format – T8 (Annual Turnover Statement by Chartered Accountant)		
10.	Format-T9 (Performance Statement during last three financial years immediately preceding to the date of submission of bid (i.e. 2018-19, 2019-20 & 2020-21)		
11.	Copies of Work Orders & end user certificates in support of the information furnished in Format T-9		
12.	Format – T10 (Statement of deviation – Technical Specification)		
13.	Format – T11 (Para-wise compliance to Technical Specification)		

14.	Copy of the Leaflets / Technical Brochures / Product Data Sheets of the Model offered highlighting features in support of the information provided in Format – T11	
15.	Copy of Quality Certificates (valid ISI / BIS / CE / US FDA/ IEC, etc. & ISO) of the product/organization (As per Section VII- Technical Specification).	
16.	Certificate of Incorporation Registration Certificate / Deed of Partnership.	
17.	Copy of the .GST registration certificate	
18.	Copy of PAN (Income Tax)	
19.	In case the bidder is a 100% subsidiary of the Original manufacturer then documentary evidence.	

Important Note

- a) Mentioning of Page Nos. in the relevant column as mentioned above <u>is</u> <u>mandatory</u> for ease of scrutiny.
- b) **No price information (i.e., Scanned copy of the price format etc.)** to be uploaded in <u>Technical Bid</u>.
- c) After preparation of the all the documents as per checklist, the bidders have to put the page nos. on each page and put the signature of the authorized signatory & seal. Then each page has to be scanned and the scanned document to be uploaded in the e-tender portal before the scheduled date & time.
- d) The **BOQ** file (in Excel) and other price format (in PDF) are to be **uploaded** in the **price bid**.
- e) All the documents to be furnished in the checklist have to be page numbered. All the formats (T1-T11) are to be filled up mandatorily.

Format - T2: Details of the Item Quoted

(To be submitted in Part I -Technical Bid)

DETAILS OF THE ITEM QUOTED

Locations for which bid is Quoted:_				

Sl. No.	Name of the Item(s)/ Component(s)/ Materials	Name of Manufacturer	Country of Origin	Make	Name of the Model	*Details of offered product at Page No. (s)
1.						
2.						
3.						
4.						
5.						
6.						
7.						
8.						
9.						
10.						
11.						
12.						
13.						
14.						
15.						
16.						
17.						
18.						
19.	<u> </u>					
20.						

Date:	Signature of the Bidder
Place:	
	Official Seal:

Format-T3: Details of EMD Submitted

(To be submitted in *Part I -Technical Bid*)

DETAILS OF EMD SUBMITTED

List of locations/hospitals bidded for in preferential order	Instrument No., Date & Name of	EMD Amount (Rs.)
1		Rs 300000/=
2		(Rupees One Lakh Only)

	Signature of the Bidder
Place:	
Date:	
	Official Seal:

Note:

- BG format for EMD is given as Annexure-V.
- Bidder has the option to bid for one or more locations of his choice, however the EMD shall remain fixed irrespection of the number of locations/hospitals bidded for.
- Bidder is required to give priority of site(s) as mentioned above.

Format - T4: Details of the Bidder

(To be submitted in **Part - I Technical Bid**)

DETAILS OF THE BIDDER

	G	ENERAL IN	FORMAT	ION ABO	OUT THE	BIDE	DER		
	Name of the	e Bidder							
	Registered	address							
	of the firm								
1	State					Dist	rict		
	Telephone No.					Fax			
	Email						osite		
Contact Person Details									
2	Name						ignation		
2	Telephone l	No.					oile No.		
Communication Address									
	Address								
	State					Dist	rict		
3	Telephone l	No.				Fax			
	Email					Website			
	Type of the Firm (Please Select)								
	Private Ltd.		Public l	Ltd.	Proprie				
4	Partnership)	Society	Society			Others,	specify	
4	Registration	n No. & Date	e of Regist	ration.					
			e of Busin	ess (Ple	ase Selec	ct)			
	Original Equal Manufactur				Authorized Distributor/Delaer				
5	100% Subsi	idiary of OE	M		Importer				
Key _l	personnel D	etails (Cha	irman, CE	EO, Direc	ctors, Ma	nagi	ng Partn	ers, etc.)	
		Directors,	DIN Nos. a	re requi	1				
6	Name	ame			Designation				
	Name				Designa	tion			
	L 1	1 0 /		(6)	1070 1				
7		he Owner/l as been con							Voc. / No
								I t OI law	Yes / No
	within the last 3 years from the date of floating of the tender.								

8	Registration Details:
	a) GST Registrationb) Pl. mention whether Registered in Assam :c) Furnish the copy of the GST registration certificate
9	Details of existing Service Centers network in North-East and Eastern India to wnsure maintainance obligations during Warrenty and CMC/AMC period:
10	Bank Details of the Bidder: The bidders have to furnish the Bank Details as mentioned below for return of EMD /Payment for supply if any (if selected) a) Name of the Bank: b) Full address of the Branch concerned: c) Account no. of the bidder: d) Name (as mentioned in the bank account): e) IFS Code of the Bank:
Place: Date:	Signature of the bidder / Authorised signatory
	Office Seal

Format - T5: Declaration Form

(To be submitted in *Part-I Technical Bid*) **DECLARATION FORM**

(Self Declartion on Leater Head with Sign and Seal)

I / We	having My / our office atdo
declare that I / We have	carefully read all the terms and conditions of bid document and installation of Modular Operation Theater (Name of the
period of the rate contract o with all the terms & co	at the quoted rate and that rate will remain valid for the entire f 1 years form the date of signing of the contract. I will abide nditions set forth in the Bid document Reference No.
along	with the subsequent amendment, if any.
specification and Governing l documents / affidavits/decla bid documents. That the quo	this tender and all items quoted as per the tender condition, aws of India, in case of typographical error found in submitted rations, in this case we accept all the Terms and conditions of ted products manufactured by are of good quality and s and as mentioned in the tender.
/ Govt. of India / Govt. Corporations and or convicte bid, I/We undertake to infor	ted / black listed/banned/ by any State Govt. / Union Territory Organization / Govt. Health Institutions/ State Medical ed by any court of law on or after the date of submission of m the same to < Procurement Entity>. I/we also under take any unfair/fraudulent practice.
ground and has not been fo g	y/firm does not stand blacklisted/banned/debarred on any guilty, in last three years by Bid Inviting Authority or any Govt. at department on the date of bid submission.
Performance Security Depo	Inviting Entity can forfeit the Earnest Money Deposit and or osit and blacklist me/us for a period of 3 years if, any proved to be false at the time of inspection / verification and orms & conditions.
set out in the bid document terms, conditions and specific	do hereby declare that I / we fulfill the eligibility criteria and will supply the equipment offered by me/us as per the ications of the bid document, if selected. I / we further declare vice Centre network across India to carry out the maintenance
Seal	Signature of the bidder :

Name & Address of the Firm:

Format -T6: Manufacturers Offer Form

(To be submitted in Part- I Technical Bid)

MANUFACTURER'S OFFER FORM

(to be submitted by manufacturer in a letterhead in case the bidder is the manufacturer)

No	. Dated:
To <ir< td=""><td>nsert Name, Address and Designation of the TIE></td></ir<>	nsert Name, Address and Designation of the TIE>
De	ar Sir / Madam,
	d Reference No : uipment Name :
1.	We
	telephone number/fax number & email ID and website), and having factories at
2.	No company or firm or individual, other than M/s have been authorized to bid, negotiate and conclude the contract in regard to this business against this specific bid reference no.
3.	We hereby declare that we are willing to provide guarantee/warranty and after sales service during the period of warranty/CMC/AMC as per the above bid and also supply spares / reagents / consumables for a period not less than 10 years. In case, our authorized bidder fails to provide after sales services as per bid condiions, we will provide the same without any extra cost to TIE.
4.	We also hereby declare that we have the capacity to manufacture and supply, install and commission the quantity of the equipment bided within the stipulated time.
	(Name)
	For and on behalf of M/s. (Name of manufacturers) ate: ace:
	Seal

Note: This letter of authority should be on the letterhead of the manufacturing concern and should be signed by a person competent and having the power of attorney to bind the manufacturer.

Format - T7: Manufacturers Authorisation Form (for Distributor)

(To be submitted in **Part – I Technical Bid**) MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORISATION FORM

	(to be submitted by the bidder (if not the OEM) in a letter of OEM)
No	Dated:
Тс	
	<insert address="" and="" designation="" name,="" of="" tie=""></insert>
De	ear Sir / Madam,
	Bid Reference No : Equipment Name :
1.	We
2.	No company or firm or individual other than M/s. are authorized to bid, negotiate and conclude the contract in regard to this business against this specific bid reference no.
3.	We also hereby undertake to provide full guarantee/warrantee /CMC/AMC as agreed by the bidder in the event the bidder is changed as the dealers or the bidder fails to provide satisfactory after sales and service during such period of Comprehensive warranty/CMC/AMC and to supply all the spares/reagents / consumables for 10(Ten) years.
4.	We also hereby declare that we have the capacity to manufacture and supply, install and commission the quantity of the equipment bided within the stipulated time.
	(Name) for and on behalf of M/s. ate: (Name of manufacturers) ace:
	Seal

Note: This letter of authority should be on the letterhead of the manufacturing concern and should be signed by a person competent and having the power of attorney to bind the manufacturer. In case distributor is quoting through the importer, then the manufacturer has to give authorization to importer and the importer has to give the authorization to the distributor in the above format.

Format -T8: Annual Turnover Statement

(To be submitted in *Part - I Technical Bid*)

ANNUAL TURNOVER STATEMENT

	Financial Year	Annual Turnover
No. 1.	2017-18	(In Rupees)
2.	2018-19	
3.	2019-20	
4.	2020-21*	
	Average	
te:		e then bidder can give audited statement of FY are of Auditor/ Chartered Accountant
ce:		
		(Name in Capital)
		Membership No. UDIN

Format -T9: Performance Statement

PERFORMANCE STATEMENT

(To be submitted in **Part - I Technical Bid**)

(For the period of last three years)

(Pl. Furnish order copies of the clients serially, the names of which are mentioned below)

Name of Bidder: : Name of Manufacturer : Name of the Item:_____

	Order placed by (Address of Client/Purchaser) (attach documentary proof) *	Order no. & Date	Item Name	Make & Model	Qty.	Value of Contract (Rs.)	Completion	Have the goods been functioning satisfactorily (attach documentary proof)**
1.								
2.								
3.								
4.								
			7	Total Qty.				

(attach separate sheets if the space provided is not sufficient)

Signature and seal of the Bidder

^{*} The documentary proof will be **copies of the Work Order** (during the last 3 years) indicating P.O. No. and date.

^{**} The documentary proof will be certificate from the consignee/end user indicating P.O. No. and date.

Format - T10: Statement of Deviation (Technical Specification)

(To be submitted in *Part - I Technical Bid*) **STATEMENT OF DEVIATION - TECHNICAL SPECIFICATION**

Following are the Technical deviations and variations from the purchaser's Technical Specifications.

Sl. No.	Item Name	Technical Specification As per Clause 7.1.1	Statement of Deviations / Variations if any
1.			
2.			

(attach separate sheets if the space provided is not sufficient)

In c	ase there	is no c	deviation	from technical	specification	, Pl. Mention "No	Deviation".
------	-----------	---------	-----------	----------------	---------------	-------------------	-------------

Signature of the Bidder
Name:

Date:

Place

Seal

Format - T11: Para-wise Compliance

(To be submitted in *Part - I Technical Bid*)

PARAWISE COMPLIANCE TO TECHNICAL SPECIFICATION OF THE PRODUCT(S) OFFERED

[Furnish **para-wise compliance** in a tabular form (as per the format mentioned below), where the technical specification (para-wise) as per bid should be mentioned in the left column & bidder's compliance at the right with mention of page no. of the product catalogue / product data sheet].

Make:	Model No. :	
Bid Specification wise)	(Para *Bidder's Compliance - Par	**Page No. of the technical brochure where the complianc is mentioned
ld separate sheets dep	ending upon the space requirement)	
highlighting feature information provide	ical Brochures / Product Data Sheeters of the product offered must be at ed above. mention the page no(s) in the format as not be at the page no(s).	ttached in support of the
,		ature of the Bidder
	_	
	Nar	me:
Date:		
Place:		
		Seal

Format: Price Bid/BoQ

1) Price bid format (BoQ) is **not enclosed** in this bid document. It has to be downloaded from the **e-procurement portal** https://ACCF.procure247.com. (under the respective bid reference No.).

Any labour cess, if applicable, shall be paid extra.

2) PRICE BID/BoQ (in the excel Format) has to be submitted online only. The price bid format (excel sheet available in e- Tender portal) is specific to a bid and is not interchangeable. The price bid format file shall be downloaded from the e-Tender portal by the bidder and quote the prices in the respective fields before uploading it. The Price bids submitted in any other formats will be treated as non-responsive. Multiple price bid submission by bidder shall lead to cancellation of bid.

Important Notes:

1. CMC/AMC (to be filled by bidder from 3rd year onwards). CMC price quoted shall be taken into consideration for L1 determination. PO for CMC shall be issued after warranty period only as per convience of the purchaser.

SECTION -IX

9. ANNEXURES (Documents to be executed by the successful bidder)

Agreement

This Agreement (" Agreement ") is made on this day of by and between:
1. ASSAM CANCER CARE FOUNDATION , a not-for-profit company registered under Companies Act, 2013 Section 8(1) with registered address as(hereinafter referred to as the "ACCF" which expression shall unless repugnant to the context thereof be deemed to mean and include its successors and assigns); and
 [CONTRACTOR FULL NAME], a company duly incorporated and existing under the laws of, with its registered office at (hereinafter referred to as the "Contractor", which expression shall, unless repugnant to or inconsistent with the context, mean and include any successors or permitted assigns).
Assam Cancer Care Foundation and Contractor are individually referred to as a " Party " and collectively to as the " Parties ".
WHEREAS:
 a) Assam Cancer Care Foundation is, non-sectarian philanthropic organizations and is engaged in developing cancer care infrastructure for providing affordable treatment.
b) Contractor is [brief about the Contractor and its products/services.]
c) Assam Cancer Care Foundation, proposes to develop a distributed cancer care mode to create patient-centric cancer institutions to deliver standardized and affordable care closer to patients' homes and thereby strengthening the cancer care infrastructure in Assam and providing enhanced access to public ("Programme").
d) For the purposes of the Programme, Assam Cancer Care Foundation issued a tender with reference number ACCF//XXXX/2021 dated [●] (" Tender "), to identify and engage Contractor(s) for a period of two years for supply, installation commissioning, servicing and comprehensive maintenance of the Equipment and Services as mentioned in the tender document, which are required for the Programme by ACCF.
e) After evaluation of the bids received, and based on Contractor's financial bid dated [•] ("Financial Bid") and technical bid dated ("Technical Bid") and pursuant to the mutual discussion between the Parties, Assam Cancer Care

Foundation had, on satisfactory verification of the eligibility criteria (as specified in the Tender), accepted the Financial Bid and Technical Bid and issued its Letter of Intent dated _____ ("Letter of Intent" or "LOI") for following locations;

- f) Assam Cancer Care Foundation and Contractor are now desirous of entering into this Agreement and recording the terms and conditions regarding the relationship between the Parties, the price of Equipment, supply, installation, commissioning, servicing, warranty and maintenance of the Equipment, payment, penalty, etc.
- g) On the basis of the terms and conditions as agreed in this Agreement, Assam Cancer Care Foundation shall issue Work Orders to the Contractor, as may be required for the purposes of the Programme.

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing and other terms and conditions set forth in this Agreement and the receipt and sufficiency of which is hereby acknowledged, and intending to be legally bound hereby, the Parties agree as follows.

- 1. This Agreement shall come into force and effect from the date on which it is signed and executed by the Parties ("Effective Date").
- 2. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to them in the bid document referred to.
- 3. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and constructed as part of this Agreement, viz.:
 - (a) all the documents submitted by the bidder as part of technical bid and price bid;
 - (b) the Schedule of Requirements;
 - (c) the Technical Specifications and other quality parameters;
 - (d) the clarifications and amendments issued / received as part of the bid document
 - (d) the General Conditions of Contract;
 - (e) the Special Conditions of Contract; and
 - (f) the Letter of Intent (LOA) as issued by ACCF
- 4. In consideration of the payments to be made by the *ACCF* to the Contractor as hereinafter mentioned, the Contractor hereby covenants with ACCF to supply, install and commission the Goods and Services and to remedy defects therein in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract.
- 5. ACCF hereby covenants to pay or cause to pay to the Contractor in consideration of

the provision of the Goods and Services and the remedying of defects therein, the Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the Contract.

6. Contract Price

(a) Price of the Laundromat:

<To be inserted location-wise>

(b) CMC: If applicable

< insert agreed CMC/AMC rate, if applicable>

7. Validity of this Contract:

This Contract shall remain valid for 1 years from the date it comes in to effect. However, the parties may choose to extend the contract with same terms and condition for a period of another year with mutual consent.

8. Delivery Schedule:

The Work Order Shall be issued by ACCF on as and when required basis during the currency of this contract. The location of delivery or installation and other terms and conditions shall be detailed in the Work Order.

IN WITNESS whereof the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with their respective laws the day and year first above written.

Signed, Sealed and Delivered by the said	(For the	ACCF) in the
presence of		
		2
Signed, Sealed and Delivered by the said	•	Contractor)
in the presence of		

(Signature, Name, Designation and Address with Office seal)

- 1) (Signature, Name and Address of witness)
- 2) (Signature, Name and Address of witness)

Annexure-II: Installation Certificate

INSTALLATION CERTIFICATE

(to be filled jointly by the Contractor, head of user institution & Representative of the Ordering Entity individually for every equipment)

Name of the Ho Hospital Code:	spital &						
		Equipme	nt Deta	ails			
Name of the Equ	ipment & Code:		Order No:):		
Make / Manufa	cturer			Order Da	ite:		
Model				Order Va	lue		
Quantity							
Serial no (s)							
Location / Depa	artment:						
Supply Receip	ot Date						
Installation S			Completed Date				
Comprehensive Start Date	Comprehensive Warranty End Date:						
P	reventive Mainte	nance Sche	dule (S	Specify Y	ear & Month)	
YEAR	Vis	it 1		Visit 2			
		Contact	t Detail	ls			
SUP.CODE / Name of the Co	ntractor						
Name of Service				Mobile No.			
Service Centre I				Mobile No.			
Date: Seal of Contract	or:		Date: Hospit	al Seal :			

Service	e center address							
		Accessor	ies suppli	ed				
Sl. No.	Item Otv. Serial No. Remai							
110.								
		To be filled	by Institu	tion				
Whether a digital Photograph of the installed equipment in the presence of the hospital personnel? YES / NO								
Whether the Demonstration of the equipment with accessories on the technical specification/key features was conducted to the satisfaction at the time of installation? YES / NO								
Whethe	er training was conducted	d to the satisfaction	at the time of	installation?		YES / NO		
Short st	upply items, if any					l		
Remark authori	ks of hospital ties							
F	Recommend to release 90 YES □ NO □		The	equipment is wo YES □		torily		
The eq	uipment was installed	and handed over	on					
(Installa	ation date to be filled in by	the Head of the institı	ıtion or by the	end user)				
Name	of Service Engr.			Sign.				
Name	of End User &							
Depart	ment			Sign.				
Signati	ure of the Head			g: 0 g 1				
of the l	Institution			Sign. & Seal				
Date:			Date:					
Seal of	Seal of Contractor: Hospital Seal :							

Annexure III: Warranty Declaration

WARRANTY DECLARATION

(to be filled jointly by the Contractor, head of user institution & Representative of the Tender Inviting or Ordering Entity individually for every equipment)

				Date:					
Work Order No : dated									
bearin	The equipment (Equipment Name) Model Nobearing serial no was installed successfully at								
	<i>ution Name</i>) is offered wit starting fromto								
Sl.	Name of the		Manufacturer's	Equipment					
No.	Equipment		Name	Serial No.	Qty.				
Name	Name of the Contractor: Name of the Hospital In-charge / End User:								
Signat	ure:		Signature:						
Seal:			Seal:						

Annexure IV: Performance Statement (Two Months Post Installation)

TWO MONTHS' PERFORMANCE STATEMENT

(to be filled by the hospital in-charge individually for every equipment)

HOSP CODE / Hospital Name							
SUP.CODE / Name of the Contractor							
			Equ	ipment Deta	ails		
EQPT CODE /2 of the equipme					Ore	der No:	
Make / Manufa	acturer				Ore	der Date:	
Model					Or	der Value:	
Serial no.					Pro	oject Name	
Date of Installa	ation					Location / Department	
Whether Equ for two month		worl	king satisfacto	orily without	any	problem YES [□ NO □
If No, provide						onths separate sheet)	
			BREAK	DOWN DE	TAI	LS	
Break down Reported Date	Attend date		Rectified date	Attended b	y	Details of beak	down / service

Present status of the equipment		Working satisfactorily \square Not working satisfactorily \square						
Recommended to settle	the final 10%	6 of payme	nt	YES		NO []	
Performance of accessor	ies		•					
supplied								
Further Trainir	ng		Req	luired	1 — 1	Not red	quired	
Remarks of hospital authorities								
Two month performance certificate was issued on (date to be filled in by the Head of the institution or by the end user)								
Name of End User & Department					Sign			
Signature of the Hospital In-charge					Sign. & S	Seal		
Date: Seal of Contractor:	,		Date: Hospit	tal Se	eal:	<u>'</u>		

Annexure: V: Bank Guarantee (EMD)

Bank Guarantee Format for Furnishing EMD

To

Assam Cancer Care Foundation 3rd Floor, V K Trade Center, Opp. Down Town Hospital G S Road, Guwahati 781022
Whereas
KNOW ALL MEN by these presents that WE are bound to describe the sum of and the sum of ancer Care Foundation, Guwahati (hereinafter called the "Purchaser") for the sum of a sum of the sum of
Sealed with the common seal of the said Bank thisday of20
AND WHEREAS we have agreed to give the Contractor such a bank guarantee;
NOW THEREFORE we hereby affirm that we are guarantors and responsible to you, on behalf of the Tenderer, up to a total of
We hereby waive the necessity of your demanding the said debt from the Tenderer before presenting us with the demand.
This guarantee shall be valid until theday of20
We theundertaken not to revoke the guarantee during its currency expect with the previous consent of Assam Cancer Care Foundation for its release.

We the	Branch	further agree
that a mere demand by A	Assam Cancer Care Foundation,	Guwahati is sufficient for
us Brar	nch at to pay the amount	(full or partial as indicated by
ACCF) covered by the Bank G	uarantee without reference to the	e said Tenderer and protest by
said Tenderer cannot be valid	ground for us	Branch to decline
payment to Assam Cancer Care	Foundation.	
	(Signature of the a	authorized officer of the Bank)
	Name	and designation of the officer
	Seal, name & address of the Ba	nks and address of the Branch

Annexure-VI: Bank Guarantee (Performance Security)

Bank Guarantee Format for Performance Security

_	ī	٦	ı				
	ı			4	٢	7	۱

Assam Cancer Care Foundation

3 rd Floor, V K Trade Center, Opp. Down Town Hospital G S Road, Guwahati 781022	
WHEREAS	(name and address
of the Contractor) (here in after called "the Contractor")	has undertaken, in
pursuance of contact nodated to supply to	(description
of goods and services) (herein after called "the Contract").	

AND WHEREAS it has been stipulated in the said Contract that the Contractor shall furnish you with a bank guarantee by a scheduled commercial bank recognised by you for the sum specified therein as security for compliance with its obligation in accordance with the contract.

AND WHEREAS we have agreed to give the Contractor such a bank guarantee;

We hereby waive the necessity of your demanding the said debt from the Contractor before presenting us with the demand.

We further agree that no change or addition to or other modification of the terms of the contract to be Performed there under or of any of the contract documents which may be made between you and the Contractor shall in any way release us from any liability under this guarantee and we hereby waive notice of any such change, addition or modification.

This guarantee shall be valid until theday of20.......

We	the	Branch	undertake
not to revoke	e the guarantee du	uring its currency expect with the p	previous consent of
the Assam Car	ncer Care Foundat	ion, Guwahati in writing.	
Wa		Branch 1	further agree that a
		ncer Care Foundation, Guwahati	o .
	_		
us	Branch	at to pay the amoun	t covered by the
Bank Guaran	tee without refer	rence to the said Contractor an	id protest by said
Contractor ca	annot to valid gro	und for us	Branch to decline
	•	r Care Foundation, Guwa	
		(Signature of the author	rized officer of the
		Bank)	
		Name and designation of	the officer

Seal, name & address of the Banks and address of the Branch